

Streib, Victor; Papers

This finding aid was produced using ArchivesSpace on February 09, 2024.

M.E. Grenander Department of Special Collections & Archives

Table of Contents

Summary Information	3
Biographical History	3
Scope and Contents	
Arrangement of the Collection	5
Administrative Information	5
Related Materials	6
Controlled Access Headings	6
Collection Inventory	. 7
Case Files	. 7
Executed Women, United States	7
Sentenced Women, United States	37
Executed Juveniles, United States	47
Sentenced Juveniles, United States	67
Juveniles not sentenced to death	79
Reference Materials	80

Summary Information

Repository: M.E. Grenander Department of Special Collections & Archives

Title: Victor L. Streib Papers

ID: apap330

Date [inclusive]: 1908-2012, Undated

Date [bulk]: 1978-2007

Physical Description: 22.8 cubic ft.

Physical Location: The materials are located onsite in the department.

Language of the

Material:

English .

Abstract: The Victor Streib Papers contain research materials and legal case files

on the death penalty in the United States with a focus on how it has

been applied to women and juveniles.

Preferred Citation

Preferred citation for this material is as follows:

Identification of specific item, series, box, folder, Victor L. Streib Papers, 1908-2012, Undated. M.E. Grenander Department of Special Collections and Archives, University Libraries, University at Albany, State University of New York.

Biographical History

Victor L. Streib was born in 1941 in Marion, Indiana. He received his undergraduate degree in Industrial Engineering from Auburn University in 1966 and then served in the Air Force. He studied law at Indiana University and received his J.D. in 1970. That same year, he joined the Indiana Bar Association, and later the U.S. Supreme Court Bar Association in 1987. He began his teaching career in 1971 at Indiana University's Department of Forensic Studies (now Criminal Justice.) He taught as a law professor at the New England School of Law, the Cleveland-Marshall College of Law, and in 1996 became Dean of the Claude W. Pettit College of Law at Ohio Northern University, retiring from that position in 2012.

[^] Return to Table of Contents

In the course of his academic career, Streib authored over 300 articles, papers, books and chapters. His research on juveniles and women who were sentenced to death has been cited dozens of times in United States Supreme Court cases. One of Streib's books, The Fairer Death, has shed light on the biases against women in capital cases, concluding that capital punishment is arbitrarily applied and not necessarily for the most heinous crimes. In addition to writing specifically about women and juveniles in death penalty cases, he has argued that factors such as race, mental deficiency, poor legal representation, and defendants who do not conform to gender expectations have more impact on who is sentenced to death than the facts of the crime.

In addition to his scholarly work, Streib has served as counsel and co-counsel on capital cases, including notable cases he has argued in front of the United States Supreme Court. These landmark cases include his service as appellate counsel for the 1988 case *Thompson v. Oklahoma*, which resulted in the Court's decision to prohibit executing persons who were under sixteen at the time of their crime. He also served as counsel for *Roper v. Simmons*, the 2005 Supreme Court ruling that decided executing persons younger than age eighteen at the time of their crime is a violation of the Eighth and Fourteenth Amendments, and therefore unconstitutional.

As a conscientious objector, Streib has worked to change the culture of violence in America, especially the way that the death penalty's focus has been on vengeance rather than rehabilitation. His writing is objective and measured, and his research on the inconsistencies of capital punishment has protected an unknown number of juveniles from being sentenced to death since 2005. Much of Streibs scholarship has been aided by Watt Espys collection of death penalty files, and Streib has stated that his work is credited to "standing on the shoulders of Watt Espy." Some of Streibs papers were co-authored with his wife, Dr. Lynn Sametz. They have now retired to North Carolina, where they live with their pets, Charles Duke of Ada (a dog), Pywacket (a cat), Atticus (a cat), and Scout (a dog).

^ Return to Table of Contents

Scope and Contents

The Victor Streib Papers contain research materials on the death penalty in the United States with a focus on how it has been applied to women and juveniles.

The collection contains case files, papers, journal articles and other written materials about juveniles and women who were sentenced to death. There are a number of topical articles about historic and modern death penalty cases written by Victor Streib and others. Some of these articles are scholarly in nature, and some were written for general audiences. The general interest materials include articles in magazines about particular death penalty cases that Streib was either working on or interested in, as well as publications that exist to chronicle the state of death penalty cases in the United States.

The bulk of the collection consists of materials from Streib's case work from the mid-1980s to the mid-2000s, when he was working as counsel to a handful of death penalty cases, and researching the history of how that punishment has been applied in the United States.

The case files in his research collection are part of an attempt, in conjunction with the Watt Espy Papers, to document all of the cases of state-sponsored executions of women and juveniles in the United States. Some of the files are cross-referenced with Espy's notecards. The collection includes case files from Streib's most notable cases as a lawyer, including Paula Cooper of Indiana, Wayne Thompson of Oklahoma, and Christopher Simmons of Missouri, which led to a groundbreaking Supreme Court decision to abolish the death penalty for juveniles.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Arrangement of the Collection

The archivist retained Series 1's original order as a reference collection. Each sub-series is filed alphabetically by state, (including Washington, D.C., federal, and Puerto Rico) and then alphabetically by the last name of the subject within the state. In the case of slaves or servants with only a first name, those files are alphabetical by first name, although they are sometimes listed on the index cards within the file under the last name of the slave owner. In the cases where the name is not known, the files are alphabetized by the index heading on the card.

Series 2 is organized alphabetically by title.

- 1 **Series 1 Case Files**, 1947-2012, Undated
- 2 Subseries 1.1: Executed Women, United States, 1947-2008, Undated
- 3 Subseries 1.2: Sentenced Women, United States, 1983-2012, Undated
- 4 Subseries 1.3: Executed Juveniles, United States, 1982-2007, Undated
- 5 Subseries 1.4: Sentenced Juveniles, United States, 1978-2007, Undated
- 6 Subseries 1.5: Juveniles not sentenced to death, 2007, Undated
- 7 **Series 2 Reference Materials**, 1908-2012, Undated

Administrative Information

Publication Statement

M.E. Grenander Department of Special Collections & Archives

Revision Description

Encoded in EAD by Gregory Wiedeman 2014

[^] Return to Table of Contents

Processing Information

Processed in 2015 by Carolyn Bennett.

Access

Access to this record group is unrestricted.

Copyright

The researcher assumes full responsibility for conforming with the laws of copyright. Whenever possible, the M.E. Grenander Department of Special Collections and Archives will provide information about copyright owners and other restrictions, but the legal determination ultimately rests with the researcher. Requests for permission to publish material from this collection should be discussed with the Head of Special Collections and Archives.

Acquisition Information

All items in the Victor L. Streib Papers were donated by Victor L. Streib in 2012.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Related Materials

Related Materials

Archivists transferred the following monographs to the book division of Special Collections:

Victor L. Streib, *The Fairer Death: Executing Women in Ohio* Victor L. Streib, *Juvenile Justice in America* Beverly Lowry, *Crossed Over: A Murder, A Memoir* The catalogue records for the monographs are included in the University Library Catalog.

^ Return to Table of Contents

Controlled Access Headings

- Death Penalty
- United States. Supreme Court.
- Capital Punishment United States

- Children Legal Status, Laws, etc.
- Juvenile Corrections
- Female Offenders Case Studies
- Women Death Row Inmates United States Case Studies
- Executions -- 1608-2004
- Slaves--AmericaHistory
- Capital punishment--Moral and ethical aspects
- Books
- Correspondence
- Criminal court records
- Legal documents
- Magazines--Crime
- Newsletters
- Newspaper clippings
- Pamphlets
- Papers
- Photographs
- Streib, Victor L.

Collection Inventory

Case Files, 1947-2012, Undated

Physical Description: 19 cubic ft.

Arrangement:

Alphabetical by state, and then alphabetical by the last name of the subject within the state.

Contents:

This series contains a file for every execution or sentence of death given to a woman or a juvenile that was known to Victor L. Streib. Some of the case study files are simply photocopies of Watt Espy's research cards, especially in cases where Espy's research is the sum total information available that particular execution. Many of these cards are from before 1976, when the death penalty was re-instated in America. Due to improved record-keeping in the modern era, case files from recent years, especially ones that Streib advised in some capacity, may contain significantly more information than others. Information pertinent to these cases vary greatly by individual depending on the state, the era, as well as media coverage of the case. The research collection is up-to-date as of 2012, so any executions, pardons, or reversals that went forward since that date will remain in the series they were in at the time these papers were acquired by the archives.

Executed Women, United States, 1947-2008, Undated

Physical Description: 4 cubic ft.

Title/Description Instances

Alabama: General, Undated

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Alabama: Biddy, executed 1842, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Alabama: Earle Dennison, executed 1958-09-04, 1985Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Alabama: Eliza, executed 1864, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
Alabama: Fanny, executed 1836, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
Alabama: Silena Gilmore, executed 1930-01-24, 1985Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
Alabama: June, executed 1860, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
Alabama: Lizzie, executed 1861, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
Alabama: Linda Lyon, executed 2002-05-10, 199219962002Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
Alabama: Martha, executed 1855, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
Alabama: Rhonda Belle Martin, executed 1957-10-11, 1985Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
Alabama: Mary, executed 1842, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
Alabama: Pauline McCoy, executed 1888-10-12, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13
Alabama: Nancy, executed 1844-03, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14
Alabama: Nancy, executed 1859, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
Alabama: Patsy, executed 1825-06-10, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16
Alabama: Rachel, 1827-05-25, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 17
Alabama: Pherebe, executed 1849-12-11, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
Alabama: Holly, executed 1835-01, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
Arizona: General, 1998	Box 1 (1-	Folder 20

Arizona: Eva Dugan, executed 1930-02-21, 19851992Undated

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
Arizona: Dolores Moore, executed 1865, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
Arkansas: General, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
Arkansas: Lavinia Burnett, executed 1887-02-28, 1956Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 24
Arkansas: Calvert's Slave, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 25
Arkansas: Davis' Slave, 1853, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 26
Arkansas: Mrs. Moses Dean, executed 1868-11, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 27
Arkansas: Mary Hillhouse, executed 1832-01, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 28
Arkansas: Christina Riggs, executed 2000-05-02, 1997	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 29
California: General, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 30
California: Elizabeth Ann Duncan, executed 1962-08-08, 2001Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 31
California: Barbara Graham, executed 1955-06-03, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 32
California: Kate McShane, executed 1890-07, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 33
California: Louise Peele, executed 1947-04-11, 1986Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 34
California: Eithel Spinelli, executed 1941-11-21, 19852001Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 35
California: Eithel Spinelli, executed 1941-11-21, Undated	Oversized 1	Folder 1
Connecticut: general, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 36
Connecticut: Hannah, executed 1731-09-15, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 37
Connecticut: Mary Barnes, executed 1662-03, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 38
Connecticut: Goodwife Bassett, executed 1651, 2001Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 39
C		

Connecticut: Sarah Bramble, executed 1753-11-21, Undated

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 40
Connecticut: Roanna Carrington, executed 1653-03-19, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 41
Connecticut: Catherine Garrett, executed 1738-05-03, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 42
Connecticut: Rebecca Greensmith, executed 1662-01, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 43
Connecticut: Mary Johnson, executed 1648-12, 1987Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 44
Connecticut: Kate, executed 1743-11, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 45
Connecticut: Goodwife Knapp, executed 1653, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 46
Connecticut: Thirza Mansfield, executed 1825-07, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 47
Connecticut: Hannah Ocuish, executed 1786-12-20, 198619962004Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 48
Connecticut: Elizabeth Shaw, executed 1745-12-18, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 49
Connecticut: Abigail Thompson, executed 1708-05, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 50
Connecticut: Waisoiusk Squaw, executed 1711-05-15, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 51
Delaware: general, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 52
Delaware: Catharine Bevan, executed 1731-06-10, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 53
Delaware: Margaret Borden, executed 1751, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 54
Delaware: Sarah Jane Bradley, executed 1869-12-14, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 55
Delaware: May Carey, executed 1935-06-07, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 56
Delaware: Alice Cunningham, executed 1752-02-08, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 57
Delaware: Eleanor Evans, executed 1761-05-11, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 58
Delaware: Elizabeth Garrison, executed 1722, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 59

Delaware: Sarah Kirk, executed 1787, Undated

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 60
Delaware: Eleanor Moore, executed 1722-05-09, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 61
Delaware: Judith Roe, executed 1688-03-15, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 62
Delaware: Margaret Sexton, executed 1757-06, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 63
Federal: general, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 64
Federal: Bonnie Brown Heady, executed 1953-12-18, 19851987Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 65
Federal: Bonnie Brown Heady, executed 1953-12-18, Undated	Oversized 1	Folder 2
Federal: Ethel Rosenberg, executed 1953-06-19, 199720012008Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 66
Federal: Mary Surratt, executed 1865-07-07, 199420012002Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 67
Florida: general, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 68
Florida: Judi Buenoano, executed 1998-03-30, 198719901998Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 69
Florida: Celia, executed 1848-09-22, 1989Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 70
Florida: Jane McCormick, executed 1835, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 71
Florida: Aileen Wuornos, executed 2002-10-09, 19912002	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 72
Florida: Aileen Wuornos, executed 2002-10-09, 1993	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 73
Foreign: general, 19931998Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 74
Georgia: general, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 75
Georgia: Lena Baker, executed 1945-03-05, 19992005Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 76
Georgia: Polly Barclay, executed 1806-05-30, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 77
Georgia: Bella, executed 1837, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 78

Georgia: Black Women, executed 1858, Undated

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 79
Georgia: Malinda, executed 1851-10-24, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 80
Georgia: Cind, executed 1830-06-06, 1981Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 81
Georgia: Amanda Cody, executed 1895-11-22, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 82
Georgia: Susan Ebehart, executed 1873-05-02, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 83
Georgia: Emaline, executed 1835-05-10, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 84
Georgia: Florence English, executed 1895-11-22, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 85
Georgia: Finney, executed 1864 or 1865, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 86
Georgia: Gross' slave, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 87
Georgia: Margaret Harris, executed 1883-10-19, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 88
Georgia: Ann Hunt, executed 1874-05-01, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 89
Georgia: Jenny, executed 1829-12-04, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 90
Georgia: Mills' Slave, 1700's, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 91
Georgia: Ella Moore, executed 1882-10-20, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 92
Georgia: Amy, executed 1835, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 93
Georgia: Katy Murren, executed 1836, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 94
Georgia: Mrs. William Nobles, executed 1895, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 95
Georgia: Sophie, executed 1845-05-30, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 96
Georgia: Olge Thorpe slave, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 97
Georgia: Ellen Osgood, executed 1878-12-19, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 98

Georgia: Reynolds' Slave 1820 or 1821, Undated

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 99
Georgia: Alice Riley, executed 1735-01-19, Undated <u>Digital Object: Online Object Uploaded through Hyrax UI</u>	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 100
Georgia: Margaret Seaborn, executed 1817-10, Undated Digital Object: Online Object Uploaded through Hyrax UI	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 101
Georgia: Slave, unconfirmed, 1838, Undated Digital Object: Online Object Uploaded through Hyrax UI	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 102
Georgia: Bella Warren, executed 1835-12-22, Undated Digital Object: Online Object Uploaded through Hyrax UI	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 103
Georgia: Sophie White, executed 1833-04-26, Undated Digital Object: Online Object Uploaded through Hyrax UI	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 104
Georgia: Sarah Williams, executed 1859-05-27, Undated Digital Object: Online Object Uploaded through Hyrax UI	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 105
Illinois: Marie Porter, executed 1938-06-28, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 106
Illinois: Marie Porter, executed 1938-06-28, Undated	Oversized 1	Folder 3
Illinois: Elizabeth Reed, executed 1845-05-23, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 107
Indiana: Opal Juanita collins, executed 1956, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 108
Kansas: General, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 109
Kentucky: Ellen Alexander, executed 1842, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 110
Kentucky: Amy, executed 1844-11-30, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 111
Kentucky: Mary Caldwell, executed 1830-09-04, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 112
Kentucky: Cassilly, executed 1849, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 113
Kentucky: Cassy, executed 1833-10-02, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 114
Kentucky: Nance Chapman, executed 1809-08-04, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 115
Kentucky: Caroline Dement, executed 1863-08-17, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 116
Ventualry Seroh executed 1927 06 24 Undeted		

Kentucky: Sarah, executed 1837-06-24, Undated

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 117
Kentucky: Eliza, executed 1867-08-15, 1984Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 118
Kentucky: Funny Field, executed 1799-08-03, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 119
Kentucky: Frances, executed 1860-09-07, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 120
Kentucky: Ellenor Gillespie, executed 1817-07-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Kentucky: Mary Jane Gordon, executed 1849-02-24, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Kentucky: Hamilton's slave, executed 1846, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Kentucky: Harriet, executed 1831, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
Kentucky: Hannah Hazelwood, executed 1834-04-30, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
Kentucky: Isabelle Hildreth, executed 1814-08-08, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
Kentucky: Sally Kirkland, executed 1849-04-27, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
Kentucky: Catherine London, executed 1798-05-10, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
Kentucky: Lucy, executed 1848-05, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
Kentucky: Martha, executed 1839-10-04, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
Kentucky: Martha, executed 1855, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
Kentucky: Minerva, executed 1856-02-09, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
Kentucky: Nancy, executed 1808-09-30, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13
Kentucky: Catherine Pearce, executed 1832-09-04, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14
Kentucky: Phoebe, executed 1808, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
Kentucky: Caroline Roberts executed 1836-05-17, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16
Y		

Kentucky: Rumsey, executed 1812, Undated

	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 17
Kentucky: Hannah Smith, executed 1844-04-11, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
Kentucky: Jane Smith, executed 1860-12-14, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
Kentucky: Mrs. Walleck, executed 1801, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 20
Kentucky: Slave Woman, executed 1824, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
Kentucky: Woman, 1853, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
Louisiana: general, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
Louisiana: Ann, e. 1862-08-08, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 24
Louisiana: Margaret Barrow, executed 1858, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 25
Louisiana: Betty, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 26
Louisiana: Blisland's slave, executed 1842, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 27
Louisiana: Carolina, executed 1862-07-25, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 28
Louisiana: Chloe, executed 1863-02-20, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 29
Louisiana: Cyrina, executed 1849-10-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 30
Louisiana: Elizabeth, executed 1856-04-16, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 31
Louisiana: Eliza, executed 1857-03-04, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 32
Louisiana: Ellen, executed 1851-11-27, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 33
Louisiana: Marie (Molly) Glass, executed 1781-07-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 34
Louisiana: Alcee Harris, executed 1875-11-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 35
Louisiana: Toni Jo Henry, executed 1942-11-28, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 36

Louisiana: Jane, executed 1837-08, Undated

	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 37
Louisiana: Jeannette, executed 1851, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 38
Louisiana: Matilda jones, executed 1885-07-31, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 39
Louisiana: LeBlanc's slave, executed 1835, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 40
Louisiana: Ada Leboeuf, executed 1929-02-01, 2000Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 41
Louisiana: Lucy, executed 1832-10, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 42
Louisiana: Lucy, executed 1846-12-11, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 43
Louisiana: Melvaine, executed 1855-02-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 44
Louisiana: Modeste, executed 1860-04-03, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 45
Louisiana: Julia moore, executed 1935-02-08, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 46
Louisiana: Patience, executed 1860-04-24, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 47
Louisiana: Pauline, executed 1846-03-28, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 48
Louisiana: Randolph's Slave: executed 1838, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 49
Louisiana: Rose, executed 1859, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 50
Louisiana: Modeste, executed 1860-04-03, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 51
Louisiana: Slave, executed 1730, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 52
Louisiana: Slave, executed 1829-07-10, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 53
Louisiana: Slave, 1829-09-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 54
Louisiana: Slace, executed 1843-06-30, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 55
Maine: general, 1947Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 56

Maine: Mrs. Cornish, 1644, 1947Undated

	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 57
Maine: Patience Sampson, ex, 1735-07-24, 1947Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 58
Maryland: general, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 59
Maryland: Esther Anderson, executed 1746-05-13, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 60
Maryland: Mary Axwell, executed 1685-12-07, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 61
Maryland: Martha Bassett, executed 1752-01-19, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 62
Maryland: Judah, 1846, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 63
Maryland: Bess Beale, executed 1738-06-07, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 64
Maryland: Sarah Beavers, executed 1751, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 65
Maryland: Mary Burrass, executed 1723-10, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 66
Maryland: Margaret Caine, executed 1707, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 67
Maryland: Eleanor Carrah, executed 1723-05, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 68
Maryland: Aurelia chase, executed 1833-12-20, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 69
Maryland: Jenny Chase, executed 1755-07-04, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 70
Maryland: Judith Crawford, executed 1782-06-16, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 71
Maryland: Jenny Dashiell, executed 1821-10-19, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 72
Maryland: Eve, executed 1771-03-15, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 73
Maryland: Joan Colledge, executed 1669, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 74
Maryland: Mary Finmore, executed 1737-06-014, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 75
Maryland: Rebecca Fowler, executed 1685-10-09, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 76
N. 1 1 G G H		

Maryland: Grace Galloway, executed 1751-04-21, Undated

	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 77
Maryland: Tida Glover, executed 1757-04-06, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 78
Maryland: Hannah, 1723-05, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 79
Maryland: Elizabeth Greene, executed 1660s, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 80
Maryland: Judith, executed 1741-03-31, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 81
Maryland: Henny, executed 1831-06, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 82
Maryland: Frances Horne, executed 1721-05, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 83
Maryland: Mary Jackson, executed 1727-03, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 84
Maryland: Elizabeth Jones, executed 1721-11, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 85
Maryland: Catherine Kieves, executed 1746, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 86
Maryland: Abigail Kimball, executed 1692, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 87
Maryland: Kitty, executed 1821-03-02, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 88
Maryland: Mary Lunt, executed 1693-05, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 89
Maryland: Bridget Martin, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 90
Maryland: Rebecca McCormick, executed 1859-06-24, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 91
Maryland: Mary Naylor, executed 1863, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 92
Maryland: Kate Patapsco, executed 1805-05-08, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 93
Maryland: Molly Pattison, executed 1742-04-28, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 94
Maryland: Mary Perry, executed 1753, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 95
Maryland: Judy Plater, executed 1739-03-30, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 96
Marrianda Marri Dannell announted 1752 01 10 1070 Undeted		

Maryland: Mary Powell, executed 1752-01-10, 1978Undated

	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 97
Maryland: Lucy Purnell, executed 1868-02-28, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 98
Maryland: Rachel, executed 1761-10-10, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 99
Maryland: Mary Reed, executed 1723-05, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 100
Maryland: Anne Robinson, executed 1722-10, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 101
Maryland: Beck Smith, executed 1766-06-04, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 102
Maryland: Betty Smith, executed 1764-06-20, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 103
Maryland: Elizabeth Spurrier, executed 1713-11, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 104
Maryland: Sarah Tracy, executed 1713-11, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 105
Maryland: Elizabeth Williams, executed 1710-04, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 106
Maryland: Isabella Yausley, executed 1671-04-17, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 107
Maryland: Jenny, executed 1775-11-17, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 108
Massachusetts: general, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 109
Massachusetts: Esther Andrews, executed 1696-03-31, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 110
Massachusetts: Susanna Andrews, executed 1696-03-31, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 111
Massachusetts: Elizabeth Atwood, executed 1720-08-25, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 112
Massachusetts: Alice Bishop, executed 1648, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 113
Massachusetts: Bridget Bishop, executed 1692-06-10, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 114
Massachusetts: Margaret Callogharne, executed 1715-06-13, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 115
Massachusetts: Martha Carner, executed 1692-08-19, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 116
Massachusetts: Rebecca Chambitt, executed 1733-09-27, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 117

Massachusetts: Phillis Codman, executed 1755-09-18, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 118
Massachusetts: Elizabeth Colson, executed 1727-05-27, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 119
Massachusetts: Heppy Comfort, executed 1739-08-31, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 120
Massachusetts: Abigail Converse, executed 1788-07-06, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 121
Massachusetts: Martha Corey, executed 1692-09-22, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 122
Massachusetts: Mary Dyer, executed 1660-06-01, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 123
Massachusetts: Mary Easty, executed 1692-09-22, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 124
Massachusetts: Elizabeth Emmerson, executed 1693-06-08, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 125
Massachusetts: Morgan Fennison, executed 1743-04-24, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 126
Massachusetts: Goody Glover, executed 1688-11-16, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 127
Massachusetts: Sarah Good, executed 1692-09-22, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 128
Massachusetts: Grace, executed 1693-06-08, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 129
Massachusetts: Ann Hibben, executed 1656-06-19, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 130
Massachusetts: Elizabeth How, executed 1692-07-19, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 131
Massachusetts: Margaret Jones, executed 1648-06-15, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 132
Massachusetts: Elizabeth Kendall, executed 1651, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 133
Massachusetts: Alice Lake, executed 1684, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 134
Massachusetts: Mary Latham, executed 1643-03-21, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 135
Massachusetts: Marja Lambe, 1681, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 136
Massachusetts: Mary Martin, executed 1647-03-18, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 137
Massachusetts: SusannahMartin, evecuted 1692-07-19. Undated		

Massachusetts: SusannahMartin, executed 1692-07-19, Undated

	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 138
Massachusetts: Rebecca Nurse, executed 1692-07-19, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 139
Massachusetts: Alice Parker, executed 1692-09-22, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 140
Massachusetts: Mary Parker, executed 1692-09-22, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 141
Massachusetts: Mary Parsons, executed 1651-05-29, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 142
Massachusetts: Phyllis, executed 1751-05-16, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 143
Massachusetts: Hannah Piggen (Pigeon), executed 1785-07-21, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 144
Massachusetts: Ann Pudeater, executed 1692-09-22, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 145
Massachusetts: Wilmot Read, executed 1692-09-22, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 146
Massachusetts: Esther Rodgers, executed 1701-07-15, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 147
Massachusetts: Margaret Scott, executed 1692-09-22, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 148
Massachusetts: Slave, executed 1749, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 149
Massachusetts: Slave, executed 1758, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 150
Massachusetts: Sarah Smith, executed 1698-08-25, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 151
Massachusetts: Bathsheba Ruggles Spooner, executed 1778-07-02, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 152
Massachusetts: Dorothy Talby, executed 1638-12, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 153
Massachusetts: Sarah Three needles, executed 1698-11-17, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 154
Massachusetts: Unknown Woman, executed 1721-05-21, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 155
Massachusetts: Unknown Woman, executed 1837-08-31, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 156
Massachusetts: Elizabeth Wakefield, executed 1747-10-08, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 157
Massachusetts: Rachel Wall, executed 1789-10-08, Undated		

Massachusetts: Rachel Wall, executed 1789-10-08, Undated

	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 158
Massachusetts: Sarah Wild, executed 1692-07-19, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 159
Massachusetts: Betty Winslow, executed 1712-05-07, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 160
Michigan: Indian Slave Woman, executed 1763-02, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 161
Michigan: Ann Wyley, executed 1777-03-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 162
Minnesota: Maryann Evards Wright Bilansky, executed 1860-03-23, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 163
Mississippi: general, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 164
Mississippi: Martha, executed 1852-06-18, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 165
Mississippi: Maria, executed 1848, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 166
Mississippi: Anarchy, executed 1852-02-22, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 167
Mississippi: Sue, executed 1851-11-28, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 168
Mississippi: Eliza, executed 1858-06-11, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 169
Mississippi: Cicely, executed 1850-05-24, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 170
Mississippi: Eliza, executed 1838-08-10, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 171
Mississippi: Mily Fox, executed 1851-06-14, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 172
Mississippi: Clarissa (Claracy), executed 1849-05-11, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 173
Mississippi: Mary Holmes, executed 1937-04-29, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 174
Mississippi: Mildred Louise James Johnson, executed 1944-05-19, 1996Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 175
	Box 2 (1-	Folder 176
Mississippi: Ann Knight, executed 1922-08-11, 1996Undated	Case Files)	

Mississippi: Nancy, executed 1833-12-06, Undated

	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 178
Mississippi: Adaline, executed 1848-10-27, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 179
Mississippi: Pattie Perdue, executed 1922-01-13, 1996Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 180
Mississippi: Mary Jane, executed 1854-07-28, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 181
Missouri: general, 1997Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 182
Missouri: Mary Andrews, executed 1834-04-30, 1997Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 183
Missouri: America, executed 1843-06-10, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 184
Missouri: Mary Brinker, executed 1838-09-30, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 185
Missouri: Celia, executed 1855-12-21, 19831996Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 186
Missouri: Slave Woman, executed 1839-05-14, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 187
Missouri: Susan, executed 1844-11-23, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 188
Missouri: Annice, executed 1828-08-23, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 189
Missouri: Unknown Indian, executed 1887-05, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 190
Nevada: Elizabeth Atherton Potts, executed 1890-06-20, 1981Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 191
New Hampshire: general, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 192
New Hampshire: Ruth Blay, executed 1768-12-30, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 193
New Hampshire: Penelope Kenny, executed 1739-12-27, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 194
New Hampshire: Sarah Simpson, executed 1739-12-27, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 195
New Jersey: general, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 196
New Jersey: Christina Bell, executed 1721, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 197

New Jersey: Belle, executed 1783, Undated

	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 198
New Jersey: black girl, executed 1845, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 199
New Jersey: Anne Buzard, executed 1754-07-13, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 200
New Jersey: Mary Cole, executed 1812-06-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 201
New Jersey: Unidentified Slave, executed 1755, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 202
New Jersey: Bridget Deigan, executed 1867-08-30, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 203
New Jersey: Elizabeth (Eliza) Freeman, executed 1832-07, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 204
New Jersey: Hagar, 1717, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 205
New Jersey: Jane Huff, executed 1837-05-28, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 206
New Jersey: Dine McDonald, executed 1788-10-17, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 207
New Jersey: Margaret Meierhoffer, executed 1881-01-08, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 208
New Jersey: Slave, executed 1765-12-30, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 209
New Jersey: Slave, executed 1825, 1982Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 210
New jersey: Maria Stuart, executed 1826-09, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 211
New Jersey: Elizabeth Vaughn, executed 1766-06-02, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 212
New Jersey: Jemmina Westerdon, executed 1730, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 213
New Mexico: Paula Angel, executed 1861-04-26, 1998Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 214
New Mexico: Maria Fancesca Cochiti, executed 1779-01-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 215
New Mexico: Maria Josepa Cochita, executed 1779-01-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 216
New York: general, Undated	Box 2 (1-	Folder 217

New York: Mary Antoine, executed 1814-09-03, Undated

Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 218
Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 219
Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 220
Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13
Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14
Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16
	Case Files) Box 2 (1- Case Files) Box 2 (1- Case Files) Box 3 (1- Case Files)

New York: Elizabeth Floyd, executed 1766-11, Undated

	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
New York: Helen Fowler, executed 1944-11-16, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
New York: Negro Woman, executed 1775-01-01, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 20
New York: Margaret Grass, executed 1736-10, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
New York: Deborah Gryce, executed 1714-12-17, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
New York: Angel Hendricks, executed 1669-07-17, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
New York: Ann Hoag, executed 1852-07-30, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 24
New York: Bett, executed 1748-07-23, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 25
New York: Margaret Houghtaling, executed 1817-10-17, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 26
New York: Sarah Hughson, executed 1741, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 27
New York: Margaret Kerry, executed 1741-06-12, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 28
New York: Frances Malone, executed 1767-11-23, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 29
New York: Mary, executed 1706-09-13, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 30
New York: Sitty, executed 1774-03-30, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 31
New York: Nelly, executed 1790-10-15, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 32
New York: Martha Place, executed 1899-03-20, 1986Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 33
New York: Mary Runkle, executed 1847-11-09, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 34
New York: Sarah, executed 1712, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 35
New York: Diana Sellick, executed 1817-04-18, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 36
New York: Mary Siggins, executed 1771, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 37

New York: Slave, executed 1708-02-02, Undated

	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 38
New York: Slave, 1771, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 39
New York: Ruth Brown Snyder, executed 1928-01-12, 19851991Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 40
New York: Venus, executed 1767-02-09, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 41
New York: Mary Yates, executed 1765-02-08, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 42
New York: Barbara Stillwell, executed 1784-06-22, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 43
New York: Hannah Travis, executed 1720, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 44
New York: Woman, executed 1716 or 1717, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 45
New York: Woman, executed 1737-09-07, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 46
New York: Elizabeth Van Valkenburgh, executed 1846-01-24, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 47
North Carolina: Velma Barfeld, executed 1984-11-02, 1985199119992008Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 48
North Carolina: Matilda Carter, executed 1882-01-13, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 49
North Carolina: Magdalen Collar, 1720, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 50
North Carolina: Amy Dodson, executed 1832-07-28, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 51
North Carolina: Esther, executed 1779-04, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 52
North Carolina: Fanny, executed 1857-03-27, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 53
North Carolina: Harriet, executed 1780-11-18, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 54
North Carolina: Jenny, executed 1780-11-18, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 55
North Carolina: Slave, executed 1805-07-13, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 56
North Carolina: Margarette, executed 1849-05-25, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 57
Y 1 G 1 Y 1 G 1 Y 1 G 1 G 1 G 1 G 1 G 1		

North Carolina: Massy, executed 1857-05-08, Undated

	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 58
North Carolina: Molly, executed 1828-06-20, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 59
North Carolina: Myham, executed 1806-03-28, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 60
North Carolina: Ormond, executed 1770-07, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 61
North Carolina: Rosanna Lightner Phillips, executed 1943-01-01, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 62
North Carolina: Rose, executed 1766, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 63
North Carolina: Rose, executed 1783, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 64
North Carolina: Caroline Shipp, executed 1892-01-22, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 65
North Carolina: Frankie Silver, executed 1833-07-12, 2008Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 66
North Carolina: Catharine Sullivan, executed 1738, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 67
North Carolina: Slave, executed 1770, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 68
North Carolina: Bessie May Williams, executed 1944-12-29, 1984Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 69
North Carolina: Slave, executed 1861-02-23, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 70
Ohio: Betty Butler, executed 1954-06-12, 198520022004Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 71
Ohio: Dovie Smarr Dean, executed 1954-01-15, 198519982004Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 72
Ohio: Ester Foster, executed 1844-02-09, 2005Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 73
Ohio: Anna Marie Hahn, executed 1938-12-07, 19852004Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 74
Ohio: Anna Marie Hahn, executed 1938-12-07, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 75
Oklahoma: Wanda Jean Allen, executed 2001-01-11, 1991	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 76
Oklahoma: Wanda Jean Allen, executed 2001-01-11, 199020012005Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 77
Oblahama Marilan Van Dlanta anantal 2001 05 01 1002		

Oklahoma: Marilyn Kay Plantz, executed 2001-05-01, 1992

	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 78
Oklahoma: Marilyn Kay Plantz, executed 2001-05-01, 19892005Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 79
Oklahoma: Lois Nadean Smith, executed 2001-12-04, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 80
Oklahoma: Lois Nadean Smith, executed 2001-12-14, 1990Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 81
Pennsylvania: General, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 82
Pennsylvania: Chloe, executed 1801-07-18, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 83
Pennsylvania: Sarah Clark, executed 1799-10-30, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 84
Pennsylvania: Catherine Conner, executed 1737-07-02, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 85
Pennsylvania: susannah Cox, executed 1809-06-10, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 86
Pennsylvania: Elizabeth, executed 1774-04-30, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 87
Pennsylvania: Elizabeth Erwin, executed 1765-09-26, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 88
Pennsylvania: Jane Ewing, executed 1765-01-29, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 89
Pennsylvania: Catharine Fisher, executed 1779-06-05, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 90
Pennsylvania: Elizabeth Graul, executed 1759-03-10, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 91
Pennsylvania: Martha Grinder, executed 1866-01-19, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 92
Pennsylvania: Charlotte jonex, executed 1858-02-12, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Pennsylvania: Mary Kennedy, executed 1768-12-24, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Pennsylvania: Catherine Krebs, executed 1767-12-19, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Pennsylvania: Catherine C. Miller, executed 1881-02-03, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
Pennsylvania: Hannah Miller, executed 1805-08-01, Undated	Box 4 (1-	Folder 5

Pennsylvania: Lena Miller, executed 1867-11-13, Undated

	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
Pennsylvania: Elizabeth Moore, executed 1809-05-27, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
Pennsylvania: Rebecca Moss, executed 1745-10-07, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
Pennsylvania: Elizabeth Murphy, executed executed 1724-07-13, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
Pennsylvania: Ann Ottley, executed 1742, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
Pennsylvania: Phebe, executed 1764-03, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
Pennsylvania: Elizabeth Rimby, executed 1806-09-03, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
Pennsylvania: Elizabeth Robinson, executed 1750-02-01, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13
Pennsylvania: Eve Mary Schmidt, executed 1755, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14
Pennsylvania: Irene Schroeder, executed 1931-02-23, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
Pennsylvania: Corinne Sykes, executed 1946-10-14, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16
Pennsylvania: Mary Twigg, executed 1858-10-22, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 17
Pennsylvania: Unknown, 1732, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
Pennsylvania: Sarah Jane Whiteling, executed 1889-06-25, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
Pennsylvania: Elizabeth Wilson, executed 1786-01-03, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 20
Puerto Rico: Unknown, 1849-04-28, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
Rhode Island: general, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
Rhode Island: Anne Allen, executed 1737-11-04, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
Rhode Island: Jenny Chapman, executed 1767, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 24
Rhode Island: Hannah Degoe, executed 1710-11-29, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 25
Dhada Jalanda Jilinaanna arrantad 1697 10 27 Jundatad		

Rhode Island: Uknown, executed 1687-10-27, Undated

	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 26
South Carolina: general, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 27
South Carolina: Sarah Chamberlain, executed 1738, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 28
South Carolina: Ann Connolly, executed 1788, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 29
South Carolina: Lavinia Fisher, executed 1820-02-18, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 30
South Carolina: Ada Hiers, executed 1893-07-28, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 31
South Carolina: Kate, executed 1741, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 32
South Carolina: Sue Stidham Logue, executed 1943-01-15, 1985Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 33
South Carolina: Rhodie, executed 1861-10, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 34
South Carolina: Rose, executed 1853, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 35
South Carolina: Slave, executed 1754-06-24, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 36
South Carolina: Slave, 1761-01-14, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 37
South Carolina: Slave, executed 1825-02-24, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 38
South Carolina: Slave, executed 1850, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 39
South Carolina: Slaves, executed 1851-06-13, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 40
South Carolina: Rose Marie Stinette, executed 1947-01-17, 1985Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 41
South Carolina: Lucinda Teasdale, executed 1882-06-23, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 42
South Carolina: Anna Tribble, executed 1892-20-07, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 43
Tennessee: Black Woman, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 44
Tennessee: Black Woman 1819, Undated	Box 4 (1-	Folder 45

Tennessee: Harriet, executed 1833-08-23, Undated

	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 46
Tennessee: Mrs. Hughes, executed 1837, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 47
Tennessee: Eve Martin, executed 1820, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 48
Tennessee: Molly, executed 1807-03-20, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 49
Tennessee: Slave, executed 1808, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 50
Texas: Betty Lou Beets, executed 2000-02-24, 19891995Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 51
Texas: Betty Lou Beets, executed 2000-02-24, 1999Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 52
Texas: Lucy, executed 1858-03-05, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 53
Texas: Jane Elkins, executed 1854, Undated <u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Online Object Uploaded through Hyrax UI</u>	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 54
Texas: Frances Elaine Newton, executed 2005-09-14, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 55
Texas: Chipita Rodriguez, executed 1863-11-13, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 56
Texas: Karla Fay Tucker, executed 1998-02-03, 199219941997Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 57
Texas: Karla Fay Tucker, executed 1998-02-03, 1998Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 58
Virginia: general, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 59
Virginia: Agnes, executed 1864-09-23, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 60
Virginia: Amelia, executed 1856-09-12, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 61
Virginia: Amey, executed 1799-06-15, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 62
Virginia: Amy, executed 1812-12-11, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 63
Virginia: Angelina, executed 1859-09-30, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 64

Virginia: Anna, executed 1856-06-20, Undated

	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 66
Virginia: Annia, executed 1829-10-21, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 67
Virginia: Bet, executed 1863, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 68
Virginia: Besty, executed 1840-09-25, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 69
Virginia: Blair, executed 1738-05, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 70
Virginia: Elizabeth Bolton, executed 1770, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 71
Virginia: Sussanna Brazier, executed 1775-01-13, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 72
Virginia: Bridget, executed 1704, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 73
Virginia: Margaret Buckner, executed 1853-08-12, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 74
Virginia: Catharine, executed 1857-08-21, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 75
Virginia: Sarah Capps, 1868-07-24, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 76
Virginia: Caty, executed 188-01-30, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 77
Virginia: Celia, executed 1821-08-15, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 78
Virginia: Chainey, executed 1800, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 79
Virginia: Jane Champion, executed 1632, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 80
Virginia: Chaney, executed 1820-01-21, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 81
Virginia: Charlotte, executed 1806-03-15, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 82
Virginia: Chastity, executed 1803-10-28, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 83
Virginia: Chloe, executed 1795-11-27, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 84
Virginia: Virginia Christian, executed 1912-08-16, 19852003Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 85
W''' Cl		

Virginia: Clara, executed 1816-10-14, Undated

	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 86
Virginia: Crease, executed 1806, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 87
Virginia: Daphne, executed 1739-08-02, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 88
Virginia: Delph, executed 1818-07-26, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 89
Virginia: Eliza, executed 1849-10-12, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 90
Virginia: Eliza, executed 1860-03-23, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 91
Virginia: Elizabeth, executed 1832-01, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 92
Virginia: Esther, executed 1767-05-19, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 93
Virginia: Eve, executed 1746-01-28, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 94
Virginia: Fanny, executed 1806-02-28, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 95
Virginia: Fanny, executed 1832-10-05, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 96
Virginia: Fannie, executed 1858, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 97
Virginia: Flora, executed 1809-05-05, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 98
Virginia: Lucinda Fowlkes, executed 1712, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 99
Virginia: Elizabeth Gordon, executed 1712, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 100
Virginia: Elizabeth Greenley, executed 1736-11-26, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 101
Virginia: Margaret Hatch, executed 1633, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 102
Virginia: Elizabeth Hazel, executed 1790-10-21, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 103
Virginia: Jane, executed 1852-09-10, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 104
	Box 4 (1-	Folder 105

Virginia: Jenny, executed 1858-02-26, Undated

	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 106
Virginia: Judith, executed 1772-06-23, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 107
Virginia: Judy, executed 1827-10-26, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 108
Virginia: Margaret Lashley, executed 1892-01-22, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 109
Virginia: Teresa Lewis, executed 2010-09-23, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 110
Virginia: Lucinda, executed 1838-09-24, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 111
Virginia: Lucy, executed 1742-06-30, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 112
Virginia: Lucy, executed 1749-05, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 113
Virginia: Lucy, executed 1855-06-15, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 114
Virginia: Mahalia, executed 1852-05-14, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 115
Virginia: Margaret, executed 1863-01-09, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 116
Virginia: Emmeline Meaker, 1883-03-30, 1985Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 117
Virginia: Mary Mabel Rodgers, executed 1905-12-08, 1985Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 118
Virginia: Mary, executed 1833-06-21, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 119
Virginia: Elizabeth Maze, executed 1739-11-23, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 120
Virginia: Barbara Miller, executed 1883-09-14, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 121
Virginia: Moll, executed 1783, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 122
Virginia: Moll, executed 1791-0707-08, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 123
Virginia: Moll, executed 1796-11-12, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 124
Virginia: Molly, executed 1826-07, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 125
V''' M.II		

Virginia: Molly, executed 1852-09-10, Undated

	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 126
Virginia: Mary Murray, executed 1755-05-23, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 127
Virginia: Henneth Murrel, executed 1891-09-28, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 128
Virginia: Nan, executed 1763, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 129
Virginia: Nan, executed 1801-04-10, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 130
Virginia: Nancy, executed 1857-11-20, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 131
Virginia: Nelly, executed 1793-10-04, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 132
Virginia: Nelly, executed 1828-03-17, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 133
Virginia: Nelly, executed 1834-08-01, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 134
Virginia: Nan, executed 1821-11-03, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 135
Virginia: Penelope, executed 1781-04-04, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 136
Virginia: Catherine Peppers, executed 1774-06-03, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 137
Virginia: Phoebe, executed 1836-05-13, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 138
Virginia: Poll, executed 1779-01-22, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 139
Virginia: Polly, executed 1798-03-23, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 140
Virginia: Sall, executed 1773-01-11, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 141
Virginia: Sandy, executed 1829-08-28, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 142
Virginia: Sarah, executed 1705, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 143
Virginia: Sarah, executed 1818-07-10, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 144

Virginia: Slave, executed 1737-02-04, Undated

	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 146
Virginia: Slaves, executed 1854-02-12, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 147
Virginia: Slave daughter, executed 1857-0213, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 148
Virginia: Mary Snodgrass, executed 1896-07-10, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 149
Virginia: Ann Tandy, executed 1702, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 150
Virginia: Elizabeth Twopence, executed 1739-05, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 151
Virginia: Unknown, executed 1692, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 152
Virginia: Unknown, executed 1737, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 153
Virginia: Violet, executed 1780-03-04, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 154
Virginia: Harriet Wallage, executed 07-17, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 155
Virginia: Jane Williams, executed 1852-09-10, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 156
Virginia: Winny, executed 1769-07-11, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 157
West Virginia: Rebecca Coalter, executed 1825-07-02, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 158
West Virginia: Dolly, executed 1769-07-28, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 159
West Virginia: Lucy, executed 1832-09-28, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 160
West Virginia: Millay Robes, executed 1769, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 161
West Virginia: Jane Tygart, executed 1814-11-18, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 162
Sentenced Women, United States, 1983-2012, Physical Description: 4 cubic ft.	Undated	
Citle/Description	Instances	
Alabama: Patricia Blackman, sentenced 2002-04-18, 2002 April	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Alabama: Debra Bracewell, sentenced 1978-05-17, Undated		

Alabama: Debra Bracewell, sentenced 1978-05-17, Undated

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Alabama: Tierra Gobble, sentenced 2005-10-26, 2006 March	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Alabama: Judith Haney, sentenced 1988-11-18, 1990	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
Alabama: Louise Harris, sentenced 1989-08-11, 1989	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
Alabama: Judith Ann Neelley, sentenced 1983-04-18, 1983	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
Alabama: Christie Scott, sentenced 2009-08-05, 20102012	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
Alabama: Shonda Nicole, sentenced 1999-10-22, 1999	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
Alabama: Patricia Ann Thomas Jackson, sentenced 1981-12-28, 1991Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
Alabama: Maxine Walker, sentenced 1989, 1990	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
Arizona: Wendy Andriano, sentenced 2004-12-22, 2005	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
Arizona: Doris Carlson, sentenced 2000-03-31, 2000	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
Arizona: Shawna Forde, sentenced 2011-02-22, 2012	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13
Arizona: Debra Milke, sentenced 1991-01-18, 1998	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14
Arizona: Debra Milke, sentenced 1991-01-18, 1998	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
Arkansas: Patricia Hendrickson, sentenced 1984-04-13, 1985	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16
California: General, 1990	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 17
California: Rosie Alfaro, sentenced 1992-07-14, 1992	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
California: Dora Buenrostro, sentenced 1994, 19982002	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
California: Socorro Caro, sentenced 2002-04-05, 2001	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 20
California: Celeste Simone Carrington, sentenced 1994-11-23, 19942002	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
C 1'C ' C 41' C CC 11000 00 20 10002002		

California: Cynthia Coffman, sentenced 1989-08-30, 19902002

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
California: Kerry Lynn Dalton, sentenced 1995-05-23, 1995199820052007	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
California: Susan Eubanks, sentenced 1999-10-14, 19972002	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 24
California: Mabel Glenn, sentenced 1975-10-21, 19902005	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 25
California: Veronica Gonzales, sentenced 1998-07-20, 19982002	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 26
California: Elaine Kozeak, sentenced 1975, rev. 1976, 19972005	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 27
California: Maureen McDermott, sentenced 1990-06-08, 19902002	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 28
California: Michelle Michard, sentenced 2002-09-25, 2002	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 29
California: Tanya Nelson, sentenced 2010-04-23, 2012	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 30
California: Sandy Nieves, sentenced 2000-08-09, 20002008	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 31
California: Angelina Rodriguez, sentenced 2004-01-12, 2003	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 32
California: Brooke Rottiers, sentenced 2010-10-23, 2012	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 33
California: Mary Ellen Samuels, sentenced 1994-09-16, 199420022005	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 34
California: Cathy Lynn Sarinana, sentenced 2009-06-26, 2010	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 35
California: Janeen Synder, sentenced 2006-09-07, 2007	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 36
California: Catherine Thompson, sentenced 1993-06-10, 19932002Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 37
California: Caroline Young, sentenced 1995-10-27, 199520012005	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 38
Connecticut: Janet Griffin, sentenced 1996-05, 1996	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 39
Delaware: Linda Lou Charbonneau, sentenced 2004-06-04, 2004	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 40
Federal: Valerie Friend, con. 2007, 2007	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 41

Federal: Angela Johnson, sentenced 2005-12-20, 20052008

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 42
Federal: Lisa Montgomery, sentenced 2007-10-26, 2007	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 43
Florida: Margaret Allen, sentenced 2011-05-19, 2010	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 44
Florida: Marie Arrington, sentenced 1968, rev. 1972, 1998	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 45
Florida: Carla Caillier, sentenced 1987-03-19, rev. 1988, 1988Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 46
Florida: Ana Cardona, sentenced 1992-04-01, 1992199720022010	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 47
Florida: Emily Carr, sentenced 2011-02-22, 20102012	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 48
Florida: Tiffany Cole, sentenced 2008-03-05, 2007	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 49
Florida: Dee Dyne Casteel, sentenced 1987-07-16, 198919932002	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 50
Florida: Kaysie Dudley, sentenced 1987-01-27, rev. 1989-08-23, 1989	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 51
Florida: Bertha Hall, sentenced 1926, rev. 1929, 1998	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 52
Florida: Deidre Hunt, sentenced 1990-09-13, rev. 1992-10-15, 1990	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 53
Florida: Andrea Hicks Jackson, sentenced 1984-02-10, rev. 1989, re-sentenced 1992-02-21, 1994	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 54
Florida: Billie Jackson, sentenced 1927, rev. 1927, 1989	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 55
Florida: Irene Jackson, sentenced 1961, par. 1972, 1998	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 56
Florida: Sonia Jacobs, sentenced 1976-08-20, rev. 1981-03-26, Free 1992-10-09, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 57
Florida: Virginia Larzelere, sentenced 1993-05-11, 199319982005	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 58
Florida: Ruby McCollum, sentenced 1952, rel. 1974, 1998	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 59
Georgia: Janice Buttrum, sentenced 1981-08-31, 1986Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 60
Georgia: Emma Cunningham, sentenced 1979-10-26, rel. 1990-11-30, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 61

Georgia: Kelly Gissendaner, sentenced 1998-11-20,

199720052007

	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Georgia: Rebecca (Machetti) Smith, sentenced 1975-01-30, rev. 1983[?], Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Georgia: Shirley Tyler, sentenced 1979-12-04, rev. 1986[?], Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Georgia: Teresa Whittington, sentenced 1982-05-08, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
Idaho: Robin Row, sentenced 1993-12, 19992003	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
Idaho: Karla Windsor, sentenced 1984-02-28, 1989Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
Illinois: Guinevere Garcia, sentenced 1992-10-09, rev. 1996-01-16, 1996	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
Illinois: Bernina Mata, sentenced 1999-10-28, 200020032005	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
Illinois: Marilyn Mulero, sentenced 1993-11-12, rev. 1997-05-22, 1999Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
Illinois: Latasha Pulliam, sentenced 1994-06-15, 19942003	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
Illinois: Geraldine Smith, sentenced 1991-02-20, rev. 1997-06-19, 199119982003	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
Illinois: Dorothy Williams, sentenced 1991-04-18, 20012003	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
Illinois: Jacqueline Williams, sentenced 1998-03-21, 19992003	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13
Indiana: Debra Brown, sentenced 1986-06-23, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14
Indiana: Paula Cooper, sentenced 1986-07-11, 2006Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
Indiana: Paula Cooper, Appellant Brief, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16
Indiana: Paula Cooper, Brief of Amicus Curiae, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 17
Indiana: Paula Cooper, Supreme Court Briefs, 1988	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
Indiana: Paula Cooper, Trial Documents, 1988	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
Indiana: Paula Cooper, Trial Documents, 1988	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 20

Indiana: Paula Cooper, Sentencing Hearing Transcript, 1986

July 11

	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
Indiana: Paula Cooper, Clippings, 19872003	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
Indiana: Cindy Lou Landress, sentenced 1989-06-26, rev. 1993-03-18, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
Indiana: Lois Thacker, sentenced 1985-06-27, 1990Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 24
Kentucky: Virginia Caudill, sentenced 2000-03-24, 20032005	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 25
Kentucky: Lafunda Fay Foster, sentenced 1989-04-24, rev. 1992-12-19, 1989	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 26
Kentucky: Laverne O'Bryan, sentenced 1980-09-12, rev. 1982, 2006Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 27
Louisiana: Catherine Dodds, sentenced 1975, rev. 1976, 1993	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 28
Louisiana: Antoinette Frank, sentenced 1995-09-14, 199420062008	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 29
Louisiana: Brandy Holmes, sentenced 2006-02-21, 20062009	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 30
Maryland: Doris Foster, sentenced 1982-02-08, rev. 1987, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 31
Maryland: Annette Stebbings, sentenced 1983-08-20, rev. 1985-12-20, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 32
Mississippi: Susie Ann Balfur, sentenced 1989-10-14, rev. 1992-03-25, 1992	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 33
Mississippi: Vernice Ballenger, sentenced 1993-01-13, 2002Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 34
Mississippi: Sabrina Butler, sentenced 1990-06, rev. 1992-08-26, 1990	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 35
Mississippi: Michelle Byrom, sentenced 2000-11-18, 20032005	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 36
Mississippi: Attina Connaday, sentenced 1982-09-21, rev. 1984, 19841991	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 37
Mississippi: Lisa Chamberlain, sentenced 2006-08-05, 2008	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 38
Mississippi: Kristi Fulgham, sentenced 2006-12-09, 2007	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 39
Mississippi: Carrie McCarthy, sentenced 1920, 1996Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 40
Mississingi, Indu Hanston contamed 1005 11 20 Hadatad		

Mississippi: Judy Houston, sentenced 1985-11-30, Undated

	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 41
Mississippi: Cecilia Williamson, sentenced 1984-03-14, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 42
Missouri: Faye Copeland, sentenced 1991-04-27, rev. 1999-08-09, par. 2002-08-30, 19902002Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 43
Missouri: Sadie Hayes, sentenced 1885-01-15, 1997Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 44
Missouri: Maria Isa, sentenced 1991-01-31, 1991	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 45
Missouri: Shirley Jo Phillips, sentenced 1992-04-06, rev. 1997-02-25, 1992Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 46
Missouri: Virginia Twenter, sentenced 1989-10-16, 1989Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Missouri: Nila Wacaser, sentenced 1988-05-31, died 1992-05-09, 19891992	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Nevada: Pricilla Ford, sentenced 1982-04-29, died 2005-01-29, 2005Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Nevada: Sheila Summers, sentenced 1983-12-20, rev. 1986-12-20, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
New Jersey: Marie Moore, sentenced 1984-11-19, rev. 1988-10-26, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
New Jersey: Leslie Nelson, sentenced 1997-05, 1997	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
North Carolina: General, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
North Carolina: Melanie Anderson, sentenced 1996-09-26, 20032008	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
North Carolina: Margie Baykin, sentenced 1975-12-10, rev. 1977-03-31, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
North Carolina: Faye Brown, sentenced 1976-01-17, rev. 1977-06-30, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
North Carolina: Sue Cox, sentenced 1987-11-02, rev. 1992-09-25, 19892008Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
North Carolina: Rebecca Delter, sentenced 1978-09-26, rev. 1979, 2008Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
North Carolina: Yvette Gay, sentenced 1991-08-10, rev. 1993, 19912008	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13
North Carolina: Maria Hill contanged 1071, 2009		

North Carolina: Marie Hill, sentenced 1971, 2008

	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14
North Carolina: Rozell Oxendine Hunt, sentenced 1974-06-13, rev. 1976-12-15, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
North Carolina: Patrica Jennings, sentenced 1990-11-05, 2003Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16
North Carolina: Christine Kemmerlin, sentenced 2000-10-17, rev. 2002-12-20, 20032008	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 17
North Carolina: Marilyn Mahaley, sentenced 1990-12-17, rev. 1994, 2008Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
North Carolina: Blanche Moore, sentenced 1990-11-16, 19992007Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
North Carolina: Carlette Parker, sentenced 1999-04-01, 2003Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 20
North Carolina: Barbara Stager, sentenced 1989-05-19, rev. 1991-08-14, 2008Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
North Carolina: Christina Walters, sentenced 2000-07-06, 20032005	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
North Carolina: Mamie Lee Ward, sentenced 1973-09-19, rev. 1976-09-01, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
Ohio: Debra Brown, sentenced 1985-06-18, rev. 1991-01-10, 1991Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 24
Ohio: Nicole Diar, sentenced 2005-11-02, 20052008	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 25
Ohio: Rosalie Grant, sentenced 1983-10-21, 19902005	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 26
Ohio: Elizabeth Green, sentenced 1988-07-11, rev. 1991-01-10, 19892005Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 27
Ohio: Beatrice Lampkin, sentenced 1989-04-26, rev. 1991-01-10, 2005Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 28
Ohio: Sandra Lockett, sentenced 1977, rev. 1978, rel. 1993, 199119941997Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 29
Ohio: Alberta Osbourne, sentenced 1975-06-02, rev. 1991-01-10, 1990	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 30
Ohio: Donna Roberts, sentenced 2003-06-21, 2004	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 31
Ohio: Donna Roberts, sentenced 2003-06-21, News Reports, 2003	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 32
Ohio: Donna Roberts, Merit Brief Plaintiff - Apellee of State of Ohio, 2004	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 33

Ohio: Donna Roberts, Merit Brief of Apellant, Donna Roberts, 2004	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 34
Ohio: Beuita Smith, sentenced 1977, rev. 1970-07, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 35
Ohio: Patrica Wernet, sentenced 1976-11-22, rev. 1978, 1990Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 36
Ohio: Sharon Young, sentenced 1983-09-30, 199319972003Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 37
Oklahoma: Brenda Andrew, sentenced 2004-09-23, 2005	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 38
Oklahoma: Michelle Binsz, sentenced 1979-10-23, rev. 1984-03-01, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 39
Oklahoma: Patrica Jones, sentenced 1989-12-07, 19901993Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 40
Oklahoma: Janet Miller, sentenced 1975-08-26, rev. 1976-01-12, rel. 1983-09-12, 1990Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 41
Oklahoma: Delpha Spunaugle, sentenced 1995-03-31, 19952005	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 42
Oregon: Jeannaie Freeman, sentenced 1961, rev. 1964, rel. 1980's, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 43
Oregon: Angela McAnulty, sentenced 2011-02-25, 2011	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 44
Pennsylvania: Donetta Hill, sentenced 1992-04-09, 1992199820042006	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Pennsylvania: Carolyn King, sentenced 1994-11-30, rev. 2010-08-06, 1995199920032012	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Pennsylvania: Beth Ann Markman, sentenced 2001, 2002	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Pennsylvania: Kelly O'Donnell, sentenced 1993-07-01, 2002Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
Pennsylvania: Delores Rivers, sentenced 1989-03-16, rev. 2005-05, 19932005Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
Pennsylvania: Michelle Tharp, sentenced 2000-11, 20012003	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
Pennsylvania: Shonda Walter, sentenced 2005-04-19, 2005	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
South Carolina: Rebecca Smith, sentenced 1990-12-11, 19911994Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
Tennessee: Gail Owens, sentenced 1986-01-15, rev. 2010, par. 2011, 20052011	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9

Tennessee: Christa Gail Pike, sentenced 1996-03-29, 200120032005Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
Texas: General, 1999Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
Texas: Mary Lou Anderson, sentenced 1978-08-29, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
Texas: Susan Basso, sentenced 1999-09-01, 20022012	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13
Texas: Kenisha Berry, sentenced 2004-02-19, rev. 2007-05, 20042008	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14
Texas: Linda May Burnett, sentenced 1979-03-20, rev. 1983, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
Texas: Linda Carty, sentenced 2002-02-21, 20022012	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16
Texas: Lisa Coleman, sentenced 2006-07-07, 20072012	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 17
Texas: Cathy Henderson, sentenced 1995-05-30, 1995200220072012	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
Texas: Cathy Henderson, sentenced 1995-05-30, News Report, 1999Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
Texas: Cathy Henderson, sentenced 1995-05-30, Trial Documents, 2007	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 20
Texas: Brittany Holberg, sentenced 1998-03-27, 199920022012	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
Texas: Melissa Lucio, sentenced 2008-08-12, 20092012	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
Texas: Kimberly McCarthy, sentenced 1998-11-24, [ex. 2013-06-26, 20012012Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
Texas: Pamela Perillo, sentenced 1984-11-13, rev. 2000-07, 19961999Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 24
Texas: Chelsea Richardson, sentenced 2005-06-01, rev. 2011-01-17, 20052012	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 25
Texas: Darlie Router, sentenced 1997-02-04, 199720052012	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 26
Texas: Erica Sheppard, sentenced 1995-03-03, 199920022012Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 27
Virginia: General - Lesbians, 1997Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 28
Florida: Andrea Jackson, Emergency Motion to Vacate Judgement, 1989 April 5	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 29

Florida: Andrea Jackson, Appendix to Emergency Motion to Vacate Judgement, Vol. 1, 1989	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 30
Florida: Andrea Jackson, Appendix to Emergency Motion to Vacate Judgement, Vol. 2.1, 1989	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 31
Florida: Andrea Jackson, Appendix to Emergency Motion to Vacate Judgement, Vol. 2.2, 1989	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 32
Florida: Andrea Jackson, Appendix to Emergency Motion to Vacate Judgement, Vol. 3.1, 1989	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 33
Florida: Andrea Jackson, Appendix to Emergency Motion to Vacate Judgement, Vol. 3.1, 1989	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 34
Executed Juveniles, United States, 1982-2007	, Undated	
Physical Description: 4 cubic ft.		
litle/Description	Instances	
Alabama: General, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Alabama: Robert Alexander, executed 1893-05-26, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Alabama: (Alfred) Godfrey, executed 1858-07-16, 1985Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Alabama: Brad (Bud) Beard, executed 1897-12-17, 1984Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
Alabama: Bob Brown, executed 1902-01-03, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
Alabama: Lucius Carter, executed 1917-11-09, 2007	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
Alabama: William Clark, executed 1941-01-17, 1986Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
Alabama: Henry Gardner, executed 1899-09-15, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
Alabama: Henry, executed 1866-04-20, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
Alabama: Beauty Ingram, executed 1900-05-18, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
Alabama: Melvin Jackson, executed 1956-09-28, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
Alabama: Ernest Johnson, executed 1946-01-25, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
Alabama: Issac Johnson, executed 1869-03-12, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13

Alabama: Joe Henry Johnson, executed 1961-11-24, Undated

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14
Alabama: John Johnson, executed 1891-01-16, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
Alabama: Larkin (Bibb), executed 1858-09-27, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16
Alabama: Sam Mawll, executed 1892-07-08, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 17
Alabama: Frank Millhouse, executed 1938-01-28, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
Alabama: Nathan Moseley, executed 1886-10-08, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
Alabama: Howard Pugh, executed 1893-05-26, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 20
Alabama: Louis Pugh, executed 1893-05-26, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
Alabama: Jeremiah Reeves, executed 1958-03-28, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
Alabama: Willie James Whitfield, executed 1938-08-19, 1984Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
Arizona: General, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 24
Arizona: Demetrio Dominguez, executed 1880-11-26, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 25
Arizona: Manuel Hernandez, executed 1934-07-06, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 26
Arkansas: General, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 27
Arkansas: Fred Arnell, executed 1939-05-19, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 28
Arkansas: John Billy, executed 1874-04-03, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 29
Arkansas: Henry Burnett, executed 1885-08-26, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 30
Arkansas: Omer Davis, executed 1913-09-11, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 31
Arkansas: Lonnie Dixon, executed 1927-06-24, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 32
Arkansas: Jay Greene, executed 1903-03-20, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 33

Arkansas: Silas Hampton, executed 1887-10-07, Undated

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 34
Arkansas: Joseph Kemp, executed 1879-10-03, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 35
Arkansas: Harry Poe, executed 1910-09-02, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 36
Arkansas: John Pointer, executed 1874-04-03, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 37
Arkansas: James Wells, es. 1922-03-10, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 38
California: General, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 39
California: Augustine Louis, executed 1911-01-20, 1988Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 40
California: Henry Brown, executed 1906-09-07, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 41
California: Lawrence C. Campbell, executed 1923-06-22, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 42
California: Louis Dabner, executed 1908-07-31, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 43
California: Charles E.T. Oxnam, executed 1916-03-03, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 44
California: Yuki Indian, executed 1864-12-07, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 45
Connecticut: General, 19821986Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 46
Connecticut: Charles B. Cross, executed 1900-07-20, 1986Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 47
Connecticut: Michael Jennings, executed 1854-07-11, 1986Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 48
Connecticut: Hannah Ocuish, executed 1786-12-20, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 49
Delaware: John Green, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 50
Delaware: Frederick Young, executed 1891-02-13, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 51
Federal: General, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 52
Federa;" James Arcene, executed 1885-06-26,	Box 1 (1-	Folder 53

Federal: George Crab, Thomas Ferry, James Lysaught and James Knight, executed 1866-01-26, Undated

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 54
Federal: David Owen Dodd, executed 1864-01-08, 1984Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 55
Federal: Issac Fillmore, executed 1874-04-03, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 56
Federal: Paddy Mullins, executed 1864-04-23, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 57
Federal: Abraham Purvis, executed 1865-01-13, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 58
Federal: Sinker Wilson, executed 1876-09-08, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 59
Federal: Amy Spain, executed 1865-03-10, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 60
Florida: Abraham Beard, executed 1954-11-08, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 61
Florida: Willie B. Clay, executed 1941-12-29, 1984Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 62
Florida: James Davis, executed 1944-10-09, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 63
Florida: Fortune Ferguson, executed 1927-04-27, 19841991Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 64
Florida: Irving Hanchett, executed 1910-05-06, 1984Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 65
Florida: Monroe Hasty, executed 1935-09-16, 1984Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 66
Florida: Robert Hinds, executed 1937-07-23, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 67
Florida: Orion Johnson, executed 1954-09-28, 1985	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 68
Florida: Freddie Lee Lane, executed 1944-10-09, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 69
Florida: Edward Powell, executed 1941-12-29, 1984Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 70
Florida: Guilford Register, executed 1867-04-19, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 71
		E-14 72
Florida: Ernest James "Smokey" Robinson, executed 1942-08-17, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 72

Florida: Nathaniel Walker, executed 1941-12-29, 1984Undated

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 74
Florida: Ivory Lee Williams, executed 1940-11-11, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 75
Georgia: General, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 76
Georgia: Lee James Allen, executed 1946-11-15, 1984Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 77
Georgia: Charlie Anderson, executed 1941-05-23, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 78
Georgia: Isiah Ashley, executed 1935-04-05, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 79
Georgia: Reuben Battle, executed 1898-12-16, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 80
Georgia: Willie Bell, executed 1892-11-29, 1982Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 81
Georgia: Eddie B. Bowen, executed 1936-03-06, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 82
Georgia: Edward Brooks, executed 1895-05-03, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 83
Georgia: Leonard Brown, executed 1937-05-24, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 84
Georgia: Boisey Bryant, executed 1902-09-12, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 85
Georgia: Christopher A. Burger, executed 1993-12-07, 198619901993Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 86
Georgia: Bartow Cantrell, executed 1914-07-31, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 87
Georgia: Ed Capers, executed 1929-01-18, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 88
Georgia: Don Mitchell Coleman, executed 1957-03-19, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 89
Georgia: Charles Dodson, executed 1935-01-21, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 90
Georgia: Bernice Franklin, executed 1943-05-28, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 91
Georgia: King Crosby, executed 1900-04-06, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 92
Georgia: Lewis Goosby, executed 1900-04-06, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 93
~		

Georgia: Tricey Griffin, executed 1901-06-14, Undated

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 94
Georgia: Margaret Harris, executed 1883-10-19, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 95
Georgia: Sam Harris, executed 1900-01-05, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 96
Georgia: Willie Hicks, executed 1944-02-03, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 97
Georgia: Buck High, executed 1907-05-29, 1984Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 98
Georgia: Jose' High, executed 2001-11-06, 19862001Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 99
Georgia: Jose' High, executed 2001-11-06, 1987	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 100
Georgia: J.C. Hill, executed 1946-12-20, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 101
Georgia: Willie Jackson, Jr. and Herman Lee Miller, executed 1954-06-15, 1984Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 102
Georgia: John Albert and Wilbur Gene Jones, executed 1949-09-12, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 103
Georgia: Joe Lee Jones, executed 1954-11-19, 1984Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 104
Georgia: Charles King, executed 1954-11-19, 1984Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 105
Georgia: Robert Kitchens, executed 1916-06-02, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 106
Georgia: Little William (Stiles), executed 1829-07-24, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 107
Georgia: James Magnum, executed 1948-03-05, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 108
Georgia: James W. Morgan, executed 1955-01-07, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 109
Georgia: Richard Morris Richard Sims, and Mose White, executed 1933-08-11, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 110
Georgia: Negro Man, executed 1848-08-28, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 111
Georgia: Reuben O' Neal, executed 1892, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 112
Georgia: Will Osborne, executed 1934-01-12, Undated	Box 1 (1-	Folder 113

Georgia: homer Perry, executed 1884-11-08, Undated

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 114
Georgia: Joe Persons, executed 1915-09-24, 2007Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 115
Georgia: Herbert Lee Reddick, executed 1947-06-30, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 116
Georgia: Charlie Rucker, executed 1938-12-09, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 117
Georgia: Ed Sally, executed 1876-04-29, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 118
Georgia: Charlie "Jewboy" Sexton, executed 1943-08-20, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 119
Georgia: Wash Smith, executed 1930-11-22, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 120
Georgia: Willie Stevenson, executed 1946-11-22, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 121
Georgia: Harris Sutton, executed 1917-01-12, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 122
Georgia: Jack Thomasson, executed 1877-07-06, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 123
Georgia: James Thompson, executed 1858-07-02, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 124
Georgia: David Watkins, executed 1945-05-11, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 125
Georgia: Ambrose West, executed 1883-11-30, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 126
Georgia: Jesse Williams, executed 1882-01-16, 1988Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 127
Georgia: Pringle Williams, executed 1926-10-08, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 128
Indiana: James Swain, executed 1939-06-23, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 129
Indiana: John Anderson, executed 1884-01-25, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 130
Indiana: William Ray, executed 1920-04-28, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 131
Iowa: General, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 132
Iowa: James Dooley, executed 1894-10-09, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 133
Illinois: Anthony Grecco and Charles Waltz, executed 1929-02-20, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 134

Kentucky: General, 1994-05-27, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 135
Kentucky: Bill (James), executed 1791-07-30, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 136
Kentucky: James Buckner, executed 1911-07-08, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 137
Kentucky: Eugene Burnam, executed 1942-03-27, 1984Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 138
Kentucky: Robert Charlton, executed 1890-11-27, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 139
Kentucky: Robert Cheney, executed 1879-05-16, 1995Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 140
Kentucky: Carl Fox, executed 1945-04-06, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 141
Kentucky: William Carson Gray, executed 1943-06-25, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 142
Kentucky: John Hicks, executed 1882-02-24, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 143
Kentucky: Earl Thompson, executed 1910-01-07, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 144
Kentucky: Silas Williams, executed 1913-03-21, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 145
Kentucky: Herbert Workman, executed 1949-03-04, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 146
Kentucky: Arthur Jones, executed 1946-03-22, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 147
Kentucky: George Magee, executed 1895-02-23, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 148
Kentucky: Allen Mathis, executed 1906-07-25, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 149
Kentucky: William Miller, executed 1899-02-03, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 150
Kentucky: Claude O' Brien, executed 1903-07-24, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 151
Kentucky: Burnett Sexton, executed 1943-01-15, 1985Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 152
Kentucky: William Henry Stepter, executed 1847-06-05, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 153
Louisiana: James Bessar and Wilbert Powell, executed 1948-04-23, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 154
I		

Louisiana: Lucius Carter, executed 1917-11-09, 2007

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 155
Louisiana: Jim Conelm, executed 1888-02-03, 1984Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Louisiana: George Cotton, executed 1914-11-06, 1995Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Louisiana: Willie Francis, executed 1947-06-07, 1984Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Louisiana: Slave Frank, executed 1855-10-15, 19952007Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
Louisiana: Slave Joseph, executed 1858-06-15, 1995Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
Louisiana: Irvin Mattio, executed 1948-01-09, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
Louisiana: Joe Persons, executed 1915-09-24, 2007	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
Louisiana: Dalton Prejean, executed 1990-05-18, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
Louisiana: Dalton Prejean, executed 1990-05-18, 1991	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
Louisiana: Dalton Prejean, executed 1990-05-18, 1991	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
Louisiana: Dalton Prejean, executed 1990-05-18 Application for stay of execution, 1989	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
Louisiana: Dalton Prejean, executed 1990-05-18 Application for stay of execution, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
Louisiana: Dalton Prejean, executed 1990-05-18 Petition for post conviction relief, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13
Louisiana: Dalton Prejean, executed 1990-05-18 Petition for post conviction relief, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14
Louisiana: Henry Riley, executed 1945-12-07, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
Louisiana: Wesley Turner, executed 1878-04-22, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16
Louisiana: Lewis Young, executed 1907-10-11, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 17
Maryland: John Berny, executed 1899-06-16, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
Maryland: Dennis Sommerfield, executed 1898-28-12, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
Maryland: Carroll Gibson, avacuted 1025 02 13, Undated		

Maryland: Carroll Gibson, executed 1925-02-13, Undated

	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 20
Maryland: Weldon Jones, executed 1947-08-01, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
Maryland: Wiley Kirk, executed 1901-05-31, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
Maryland: William Lee, executed 1906-07-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
Maryland: Wish Shepard, executed 1915-08-27, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 24
Maryland: Leonard Melvin Shockley, executed 1959-04-10, 19841985Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 25
Maryland: Mary Wallis, executed 1891-02-10, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 26
Maryland: Medford Waters executed 1879-12-05, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 27
Massachusetts: General, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 28
Massachusetts: Bristol, executed 1763-12-01, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 29
Massachusetts: Stephen Clark, executed 1804-08-20, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 30
Massachusetts: Paul Giacomazza, 19841985Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 31
Massachusetts: Lee Gong, executed 1909-10-12, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 32
Massachusetts: Benjamin Courd, executed 1674-04-02, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 33
Massachusetts: Thomas Granger, executed 1642, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 34
Massachusetts: James Edward Nowlin, executed 1888-01-20, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 35
Massachusetts: Ezra Ross, executed 1778-07-02, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 36
Minnesota: Peter Barrett, executed 1889-03-22, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 37
Minnesota: Timothy Barrett, executed 1889-03-22, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 38
Mississippi: General, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 39
Mississippi: James Lewis and Charles Trudell, executed 1947-07-23, 1984Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 40

Mississippi: Arthur Moore, executed 1950-01-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 41
Mississippi: Cleveland Nelson, executed 1931-05-08, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 42
Mississippi: James Newson, Jr. executed 1944-03-24, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 43
Mississippi: George Owens, executed 1937-01-20, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 44
Mississippi: Elija Parker, executed 1943-07-01, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 45
Mississippi: Joe Phillips, executed 1937-01-20, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 46
Mississippi: John West Pulliam, executed 1950-05-25, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 47
Mississippi: Henry Washington, executed 1880-12-31, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 48
Missouri: General, 1991Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 49
Missouri: William Barton, executed 1880-03-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 50
Missouri: Frederick Lashley, executed 1993-07-28, 19851993Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 51
Missouri: Lawrence Mabry, executed 1930-01-31, 1990Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 52
Missouri: Phillip Martin, executed 1895-02-15, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 53
Missouri: Slave Mary, executed 1838-09-30, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 54
Missouri: James Reed, executed 1899-03-30, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 55
Missouri: Peter Schmidt, executed 1897-02-16, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 56
Missouri: Charles Talbot, executed 1881-07-22, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 57
Missouri: William Walker, executed 1889-05-10, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 58
Montana: Frank Roberts, executed 1878-10-31, Undated	Box 2 (1-	Folder 59
	Case Files)	

Nebraska: General, Undated

	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 61
Nevada: Rufus Anderson, executed 1868-10-30, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 62
Nevada: David Blackwell, executed 1949-04-2, 1985Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 63
Nevada: Floyd Loveless, executed 1944-09-29, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 64
Nevada: Fred Roberts, executed 1905-11-17, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 65
Nevada: Abraham Prescott, executed 1836-01-06, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 66
New Jersey: James Guild, executed 1829-11-28, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 67
New Jersey: Rosan Keen, executed 1844-04-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 68
New Jersey: Richard Sparks, executed 1915-01-05, 1983Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 69
New Jersey: Howard Sullivan, executed 1884-12-02, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 70
New Mexico: Romero, executed 1883-02-02, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 71
New York: General, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 72
New York: Octavius Baron, executed 1838-07-25, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 73
New York: Lew Bing, executed 1944-08-31, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 74
New York: Cosimo Bresica, executed 1926-08-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 75
New York: William Byers, executed 1956-01-12, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 76
New York: Edward Deacons, executed 1888-07-10, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 77
New York: Benitez DeJesus, executed 1943-07-08, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 78
New York: George Denny, executed 1844-07-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 79
New York: William Diaz, executed 1943-07-08, Undated	Box 2 (1-	Folder 80

New York: Lawrence Edwards, executed 1942-09-17, Undated

	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 81
New York: Frederick Fowler, executed 1937-01-21, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 82
New York: John Garguila, executed 1926-07-09, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 83
New York: Dominic Guariglia, executed 1939-01-26, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 84
New York: Edward Haight, executed 1943-07-08, 1984Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
New York: Elmer Hyatt, executed 1920-07-29, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
New York: Jauvhan Jackson, executed 1948-01-09, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
New York: Henry Matthews, executed 1955-02-10, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
New York: Stanley Pluzdrak, executed 1935-04-25, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
New York: Norman Roye, executed 1956-01-09, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
New York: John Tuhi, executed 1817-07-25, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
North Carolina: General, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
North Carolina: Arnold, executed 1852-05-13, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
North Carolina: Will Black, executed 1916-04-02, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
North Carolina: John Broadnax, executed 1903-04-17, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
North Carolina: Nathaniel Bryant, executed 1940-02-16, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
North Carolina: McIver Burnette, executed 1922-10-12, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13
North Carolina: Will Carter, executed 1983-09-28, 1983	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14
North Carolina: John Lewis Edwards, executed 1934-07-07, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
North Carolina: Kenneth Hale, executed 1925-01-05, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16
North Carolina: Otis Harris, executed 1942-10-30, Undated		

North Carolina: Otis Harris, executed 1942-10-30, Undated

	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 17
North Carolina: L.J. Jefferson, executed 1938-09-23, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
North Carolina: George McNair, executed 1886-06-01, 1985	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
North Carolina: Larny McNeill, executed 1937-08-13, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 20
North Carolina: William Monroe, executed 1901-09-13, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
North Carolina: William Perry, executed 1937-12-10, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
North Carolina: Ralph Thompson, executed 1944-12-29, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
North Carolina: Freddie Willey, executed 1929-06-28, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 24
North Carolina: Calvin williams, executed 1946-12-13, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 25
Ohio: General, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 26
Ohio: Lee Akers, executed 1930-06-13, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 27
Ohio: Harley Beard, executed 1914-12-04, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 28
Ohio: James Coleman, executed 1928-02-07, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 29
Ohio: John Coverson, executed 1928-01-10, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 30
Ohio: Donald Frohner, executed 1948-08-20, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 31
Ohio: William Haas, executed 1897-04-21, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 32
Ohio: Henry William Hagert, executed 1945-10-03, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 33
Ohio: Louis Vernon Hand, executed 1944-01-14, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 34
Ohio: Floyd Hewitt, executed 1928-01-06, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 35
Ohio: Otto Leuth, executed 1890-08-29, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 36
Ol' C M 11000 0 C 25 H 1 / 1		

Ohio: George Mann, executed 1880-06-25, Undated

	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 37
Ohio: Joseph Murphy, executed 1933-08-14, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 38
Ohio: Gustave Ohr, executed 1880-06-26, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 39
Ohio: Sam Pupera, executed 1922-05-09, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 40
Ohio: Emanuel Ross, executed 1926-11-26, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 41
Ohio: John Sammett, executed 1880-06-25, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 42
Ohio: Bernard Schreiber, executed 1956-03-15, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 43
Ohio: William Taylor, executed 1895-07-26, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 44
Ohio: Pang Young, executed 1939-07-12, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 45
Oklahoma: general, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 46
Oklahoma: Mitchell Aderson, executed 1885-05-06, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 47
Oklahoma: Alan Scott Hain, executed 2003-04-03, 198819442001	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 48
Oklahoma: Saphire Barehead, executed 1885-08-04, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 49
Oklahoma: Sean Sellers, executed 1999-02-04, 19861998	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 50
Oregon: Lloyd Montgomery, executed 1896-01-31, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 51
Oregon: John Anthony Soto, executed 1941-09-25, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 52
Pennsylvania: William Battin, executed 1722-08-15, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 53
Pennsylvania: James Burke, executed 1784-10-16, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 54
Pennsylvania: Dominick Digeso, executed 1916-12-04, 1982Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 55
Pennsylvania: Reese Evans, executed 1853-09-09, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 56
Pennsylvania: Stanley Marcavice, executed 1909-11-18, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 57

Pennsylvania: Rosario Sergi, executed 1908-07-11, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 58
Pennsylvania: Lewellyn Stout, executed 1899-08-22, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 59
Pennsylvania: Alexander Williams, executed 1931-06-08, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 60
Rhode Island: Hannah Degoe, executed 1710-11-29, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 61
South Carolina: Robert Ashley, executed 1936-06-26, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 62
South Carolina: Batteau (Bennett), executed 1822-07-21, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 63
South Carolina: Milbry Brown, executed 1892-10-07, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 64
South Carolina: Frank Dash, Jr., executed 1940-01-19, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 65
South Carolina: Edinburgh, executed 1826-03-20, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 66
South Carolina: John ellis, executed 1934-04-27, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 67
South Carolina: Frank Green, executed 1913-04-04, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 68
South Carolina: Edward Holmes, executed 1879-11-21, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 69
South Carolina: Matthew Jamison, executed 1948-12-03, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 70
<u>Digital Object</u> : <u>Online Object Uploaded through Hyrax UI</u>		
South Carolina: Thomas Johnson, executed 1923-02-02, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 71
South Carolina: William Johnson, executed 1905-06-16, 1983	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 72
South Carolina: Armstead Jones, executed 1890-07-11, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 73
South Carolina: Reuben Jones, executed 1934-07-20, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 74
South Carolina: George Kenny, executed 1908-01-18, 1982	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 75
South Carolina: James Terry Roach, executed 1986-01-10, 1984Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 76
South Carolina: George Stinney, executed 1944-06-16, 1986Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 77

Tennessee: Clarence Cox, executed 1894-12-22, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 78
Tennessee: William Dwight, executed 1922-07-25, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 79
Tennessee: George Howell, executed 1878-09-05, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 80
Tennessee: Cyrenac Jackson and Taylor Neal, executed 1921-08-03, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 81
Tennessee: Fred Jackson, executed 1947-08-11, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 82
Tennessee: Walter Kennedy, executed 1936-01-21, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 83
Tennessee: George Mapp, executed 1895-01-11, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 84
Tennessee: John Presswood, Jr., executed 1872-05-24, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 85
Tennessee: Robert Gamble's Slave, executed 1818, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 86
Tennessee: Leo Temples, executed 1912-12-19, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 87
Tennessee: Ernest Womack, executed 1936-04-10, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 88
Texas: general, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 89
Texas: Alke Taylor, executed 1879-08-22, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 90
Texas: James Bailey, executed 1904-09-26, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 91
Texas: Napolean Beazley, executed 2002-05-28, 2001Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 92
Texas: Henry Brown, executed 1900-05-07, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 93
Texas: Jackson Bunch, executed 1856-11-21, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 94
Texas: Mark Henry Calhoun, executed 1938-06-17, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 95
Texas: Joe Cannon, executed 1998-04-22, 1986Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 96

Texas: Robert Anthony Carter, executed 1998-05-18, Undated

	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 98
Texas: Buck Chappell, executed 1896-03-18, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 99
Texas: Otto Clear, executed 1924-09-12, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 100
Texas: James Echols, executed 1964-05-07, 1984Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Texas: Jose Flores, executed 1921-07-21, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Texas: Frank Johnny Garrett, executed 1992-02-11, 1992Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Texas: Monk Gibson, executed 1908-06-28, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
Texas: Gary Graham, ex .2000-06-22, 2000	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
Texas: Gary Graham, ex .2000-06-22, 2000	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
Texas: John L. Green, executed 1932-08-05, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
Texas: Paul Curtis Harris, executed 1993-07-02, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
Texas: Silas Jarman, executed 1929-05-24, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
Texas: Adrian Johnson, executed 1962-04-19, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
Texas: John Andrew Johnson, executed 1888-12-21, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
Texas: J.T. Jones, executed 2002-08-08, 2002	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
Texas: Leon Cardenas Martinez, executed 1914-05-11, 1984Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13
Texas: Glen Mcginnis, executed, 2000	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14
Texas: Gerald Lee Mitchell, executed 2001-10-22, 19932007	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
		E-14 16
Texas: Buster Northern, executed 1949-04-16, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16

Texas: Peter, executed 1859-01-27, Undated

Files) 4 (1- Fold Files)	ler 20 ler 21 ler 22 ler 23 ler 24
Files) 4 (1- Fold Files)	ler 21 ler 22
Files) 4 (1- Fold Files) 4 (1- Fold Files) 4 (1- Fold Files) 4 (1- Fold Files)	ler 22 ler 23
Files) 4 (1- Fold Files) 4 (1- Fold Files) 4 (1- Fold Files)	ler 23
Files) 4 (1- Fold Files) 4 (1- Fold	
Files) 4 (1- Fold	ler 24
*	
1 1103)	ler 25
4 (1- Fold Files)	ler 26
4 (1- Fold Files)	ler 27
4 (1- Fold Files)	ler 28
4 (1- Fold Files)	ler 29
4 (1- Fold Files)	ler 30
4 (1- Fold Files)	ler 31
4 (1- Fold Files)	ler 32
4 (1- Fold Files)	ler 33
	ler 34
,	ler 35
	ler 36
,	ler 37
	Files) 4 (1- Fold Files) 4 (1- Fold Files)

Virginia: Winston Green, executed 1908-10-30, Undated

	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 38
Virginia: Raleigh Haskins, executed 1921-09-30, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 39
Virginia: Issac (Collerton), executed 1825-10-21, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 40
Virginia: Steve Roach, executed 1999-08-25, 1996	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 41
Virginia: Fritz Lewis, executed 1924-09-12, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 42
Virginia: Sam Pannell, executed 1932-05-20, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 43
Virginia: Harry Sitlington, executed 1910-12-17, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 44
Virginia: Neal Standback, executed 1902-03-12, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 45
Virginia: Douglas Christopher Thomas, executed 2000-01-10, 1991	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 46
Virginia: Douglas Christopher Thomas, executed 2000-01-10, 1993	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 47
Virginia: Douglas Christopher Thomas, executed 2000-01-10, 19932007	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 48
Virginia: Douglas Christopher Thomas, executed 2000-01-10, 1999	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 49
Virginia: William (Colston), executed 1796-09-16, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 50
Virginia: Dwayne Allen Wrights, executed 1998-10-14, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 51
Washington: General, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 52
Washington: Walter Dubue, executed 1931-07-11, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 53
Washington: Joseph Nuana, executed 1874-03-06, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 54
Washington: William White, executed 1905-03-17, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 55
Washington: Sim Johnson, executed 1891-06-19, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 56
Washington: Laban Walker, executed 1879-11-28, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 57

West Virginia: Charles Miller, executed 1892-04-22, Undated

	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 58
West Virginia: Geow Yee, executed 1921-03-11, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 59

Sentenced Juveniles, United States, 1978-2007, Undated Physical Description: 6.9 cubic ft. Title/Description **Instances** Box 1 (1-Folder 1 Executed Juveniles: general, 19842001Undated Case Files) Box 1 (1-Folder 2 Alabama: Renaldo Adams, sentenced 1998-12-11, 2001Undated Case Files) Folder 3 Box 1 (1-Alabama: Michael Barnes, sentenced 1995, 20032004Undated Case Files) Box 1 (1-Folder 4 Alabama: James Bonds, sentenced 2002-11-11, 2002 Case Files) Box 1 (1-Folder 5 Alabama: Roy Burgess, Jr. 1994-12-09, 1992200120042006 Case Files) Box 1 (1-Folder 6 Alabama: Taurus Carroll, sentenced 1998-02-13, 2001Undated Case Files) Box 1 (1-Folder 7 Alabama: Timothy Davis, sentenced 1980-07-28, 19861999Undated Case Files) Box 1 (1-Folder 8 Alabama: Mark Anthony Duke, sentenced 1999-03-24, Case Files) 20012005Undated Folder 9 Box 1 (1-Alabama: Trace Duncan, sentenced 1996-03-09, 20012005Undated Case Files) Box 1 (1-Folder 10 Alabama: Calyton Joel Flowers, sentenced 1990-02-23, Case Files) 1991Undated Box 1 (1-Folder 11 Alabama: Jeffrey Franklin, sentenced 1998-03-10, 1998 Case Files) Alabama: Gary Hart Davis II, sentenced 1998-03-10, Box 1 (1-Folder 12 20012005Undated Case Files) Alabama: James Hyde, sentenced 1996-07-19, Folder 13 Box 1 (1-199619982001Undated Case Files) Alabama: Carnel Jackson, sentenced 1981-11-20, 1986Undated Box 1 (1-Folder 14

Alabama: Frederick Lynn, sentenced 1983-05-31,

Alabama: Kenney Loggins, sentenced 1996-03-09,

Alabama: William Knotts, sentenced 1992-08-01, 2001Undated

19901992Undated

2001Undated

Case Files)

Box 1 (1-

Box 1 (1-

Case Files)

Case Files)

Folder 15

Folder 16

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 17
Alabama: Marcus Pressley, sentenced 1997-10-10, 2001Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
Alabama: Nathan Slaton, sentenced 1990-05-22, 2001Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
Alabama: Shaber Wimberly, sentenced 1998-07-30, 2001Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 20
Alabama: Gregory Wynn, sentenced 1999-09-17, 2001	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
Arizona: Tonatihu Aguilar, sentenced 2001-10-26, 2001Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
Arizona: Jonathan Doody, sentenced 1993-07-13, 19932007Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
Arizona: James Edward Davolt, II, sentenced 2000, 20012004Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 24
Arizona: Raul Martin Fong, sentenced 1994-02-04, 1994199920042005Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 25
Arizona: Christopher "Bo" Huerstel, sentenced 2001-03-23, 2001Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 26
Arizona: Levi Jackson, sentenced 1994-01-26, 1994199720012004Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 27
Arizona: Jesus Jimenez, sentenced 1988-01-22, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 28
Arizona: Ken Laird, sentenced 1994-04-15, 1999Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 29
Arizona: Frank James Valencia, sentenced 1979, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 30
Arkansas: Damond Sanford, sentenced 1996-01-19, 1996	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 31
Arkansas: Ronald Ward, sentenced 1985-09-20, 1985Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 32
Delaware: Linwood Shields, sentenced 1975, 20032007Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 33
Florida: general, Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 34
Florida: Jerome Allen, Motion to Strike death penalty and order denying, 1991	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 35
	Box 1 (1-	Folder 36

Florida: Jerome Allen, initial brief, 1991

	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 37
Florida: Jerome Allen, Answer Brief, 1991	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 38
Florida: Amici Children First, 1991	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 39
Florida: Jerome Allen Amici Pub Def., 1991	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 40
Florida: Jerome Allen, 1991	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 41
Florida: Jerome Allen, 1991Undated	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 42
Florida: Jerome Allen, 1992	Box 1 (1- Case Files)	Folder 43
Florida: Jerome Allen, 2002Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Florida: Jerome Allen, sentenced 1991, 199519982001	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Florida: Ronald Lee Bell, Jr., sentenced 2000-05-16, 20002002Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Florida: James Bonifay, sentenced 1991-09-20, 19972003Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
Florida: Keith Brennan, sentenced 1997-03-20, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
Florida: Henry Brown, sentenced 1975-08, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
Florida: Memwaldy Curtis, sentenced 1984-07-28, 1997Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
Florida: Ralph Ellis, sentenced 1989, 1993Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
Florida: Jeffery Farina, sentenced 1992-12-16, 19942002Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
Florida: Roderick Ferrell, sentenced 1998-02-27, 2001Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
Florida: Bernell Hegwood, sentenced 1988-03-29, 1988Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
Florida: Wilburn Lamb, sentenced 1989-05-10, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
Florida: Cleo Douglas Lecroy, sentenced 1986-10-01, 19862003Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13
Florida: Jesse James Livingston, sentenced 1985-10-23, 19862003Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14

Florida: Paul Edward Magill, sentenced 1977-04-25, 19851984Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
Florida: Paul Magill, sentenced 1977-04-25, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16
Florida: Randall Moe, sentenced 1982-01, 1992Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 17
Florida: James Morgan, sentenced 1977-12-30, 1992Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
Florida: James Morgan, sentenced 1977-12-30, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
Florida: Robert Peavy, sentenced 1982-05, 1992Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 20
Florida: Nathan Ramirez, 1996, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
Florida: Frank Ross, sentenced 1977-10-23, 1991Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
Florida: Rossiny st. Clair, sentenced 2001-12-17, 2002	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
Florida: Willie Simpson, sentenced 1976-05, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 24
Florida: David Snipes, sentenced 1997-04-11, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 25
Florida: Larry Thompson, sentenced 1974-01, 1990Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 26
Florida: Ryan Urban, sentenced 1996, 1996Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 27
Florida: George Vasil, sentenced 1974-12, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 28
Georgia: General, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 29
Georgia: Clinton Branston, sentenced 1980s, 1994	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 30
Georgia: Janice Buttrum, sentenced 1981-03-31, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 31
Georgia: Exzavious Gibson, sentenced 1990-02-02, 20022004	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 32
Georgia: Samuel Gibson, sentenced 1975, 2002Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 33
Georgia: Gary Lee Hawes, sentenced 1975, 1991Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 34
Consider Lawren Louding and 1005 00, 20002002		

Georgia: Larry Jenkins, sentenced 1995-09, 20002002

	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 35
Georgia: Andrew Legare, sentenced 1977-11-23, 1986Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 36
Georgia: Alexander Williams, sentenced 1986-08-29, 19942000Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 37
Indiana: Gregory Dickens, sentenced 1999-05, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 38
Indiana: Keith Patton, sentenced 1984, Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 39
Indiana: Jay Thompson, sentenced 1982-03-18, 1986Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 40
Kentucky: Todd Ice, sentenced 1980-10-09, 1986Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 41
Kentucky: Larry Osborne, sentenced 1984-11-29, 2001Undated	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 42
Kentucky: Kevin Stanford, Correspondence, 2005	Box 2 (1- Case Files)	Folder 43
Kentucky: Kevin Stanford case files, 1983	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Kentucky: Kevin Stanford: Latent Fingerprint Report, 1981	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Kentucky: Kevin Stanford, transcript of 8-31-81 hearing, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Kentucky: Kevin Stanford, background reports, 2002Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
Kentucky: Kevin Stanford, reply brief, 1988	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
Kentucky: Kevin Stanford, writ of certiorari, 1988	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
Kentucky: Kevin Stanford, writ of certiorari, 1989	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
Kentucky: Kevin Stanford, Inter-American Commission Human Rights, 1999	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
Kentucky: Kevin Stanford, sixth circuit appeal, 2001	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
Kentucky: Kevin Stanford, sixth circuit appeal, 2001	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
	Box 3 (1-	Folder 11

Kentucky: Kevin Stanford Case files and news, 2001

	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
Kentucky: Kevin Stanford, amicus brief, 2002	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13
Kentucky: Kevin Stanford, case files & correspondence, 19881996	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14
Kentucky: Kevin Stanford, case files & correspondence, 2000	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
Kentucky: Kevin Stanford clemency, 2002	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16
Louisiana: Roy Bridgewater, sentenced 1997, 20022005	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 17
Louisiana: Joseph Brown, sentenced 1981-05-01, 2002Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
Louisiana: Adam Comeaux, sentenced 1986-02-14, 2002Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
Louisiana: Dale Dwayne Craig, sentenced 1994-09-27, Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 20
Louisiana: Shareef Cousin, sentenced 1996-01-30, 19901998Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
Louisiana: Troy Dugar, sentenced 1987-05-01, 1988Undated	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
Louisiana: Cedric D'wayne Howard, sentenced 1999?, 2003	Box 3 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
Louisiana: Lawrence Jacobs, sentenced 1998-05, 2002Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Louisiana: Joseph Marshall, sentenced 1980-10, 1988Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Louisiana: Ryan Matthews, sentenced 1999-09-02, 2002	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Louisiana: John L. Neal, sentenced 1990-05, 2004	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
Louisiana: Johnny Ross, sentenced 1975, 2002Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
Louisiana: David Rushing, sentenced 1983-10-04, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
Louisiana: Reginald Smith, sentenced 1979, 1987Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
Louisiana: Gary Tyler, sentenced 1975, 1989Undated	Box 4 (1-	Folder 8

Louisiana: Corey Williams, sentenced 2000, 2001

	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
Louisiana: Aaron Wilson, sentenced 2002-08-17, 2002	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
Maryland: Lawrence Johnson, sentenced 1982-10-06, 1989Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
Maryland: James Trimble, sentenced 1982-03-19, 19841988Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
Mississippi: general, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13
Mississippi: David Blue, sentenced 1993-04-02, 19932003	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14
Mississippi: Kevin Coleman, sentenced 1979, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
Mississippi: Kevin Dycus, sentenced 1988, 2004	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16
Mississippi: Roderick Eskridge, sentenced 1999-01-26, 20022004Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 17
Mississippi: Ronald Chris Foster, sentenced 1991-01-17, 2002Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
Mississippi: William Holley, sentenced 1993-03-03, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
Mississippi: Larry Jones, sentenced 1975-03-19, 1985Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 20
Mississippi: Stephen McGilberry, sne. 1996-02-09, 199619992001Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
Mississippi: James Mhoon, sentenced 1983-09-16, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
Mississippi: Clanton D. Pickle, sentenced 1975, 1994Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
Mississippi: George Davis Tokman, sentenced 1981-09-10, 19831986198819901994	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 24
Mississippi: George David Tokman, sentenced 1981-09-10, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 25
Missouri: Heath Wilkins, sentenced 1986-06-27, 198519881992Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 26
Missouri: Heath Wilkins, sentenced 1986-06-27, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 27
Missouri: Heath Wilkins, sentenced 1986-06-27, Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 28
M		

Missouri: Heath Wilkins, sentenced 1986-06-27, Undated

	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 29
Montana: Antonio Richardson, sentenced 1993-07-02, 19942001Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 30
Montana: Chris Simmons, sentenced 1994-08-19, 2002Undated	Box 4 (1- Case Files)	Folder 31
Montana: Chris Simmons, sentenced 1994-08-19, 2002Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Montana: Christopher Simmons, sentenced 1994-08-19, 2004Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Montana: Christopher Simmons, sentenced 1994-08-19, 20022004Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Nebraska: Rodney Stewart, sentenced 1975-08-20, 2002Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
Nevada: Michael Domingues, sentenced 1994, 2002Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
Nevada: Michael Domingues, sentenced 1994, 198819951991	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
Nevada: Frederick Harvey, sentenced 1984, Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
Nevada: Robert Servin, sentenced 2000, 2002Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
New Jersey: Marco Bey, sentenced 1983-09-15, 1984Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
North Carolina: Thomas Adams, sentenced 1988-11-19, 19892002Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
North Carolina: Leon Brown, sentenced 1984-10-26, 1984Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
North Carolina: Lamoms Chapman, sentenced 2000-04-11, 2002	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
North Carolina: Kevin Golphin, sentenced 1998-05-14, 2002Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13
North Carolina: Richard Joyner, sentenced 1989-05-25, Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14
North Carolina: Freddie Lee Stokes, sentenced 1982-06-02, 1985	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
North Carolina: Francisco Tirado, sentenced 2000-04-11, 2002Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16
North Carolina: Travis Walters, sentenced 2001-04-05, 2002	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 17
N 4 C 1' C 4' W 11		

North Carolina: Curtis Womble, sentenced 1994, Undated

	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
Ohio: Carl Lamont Bayless, sentenced 1974, Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
Ohio: William Lee Bell, sentenced 1975, 19911994Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 20
Ohio: Ronnie Bridgeman, sentenced 1975?, 1991	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
Ohio: Mark Anthony Davis, sentenced 1976, Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
Ohio: John Harris, sentenced 1974-11-08, Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
Ohio: Willie Johnson, sentenced 1975, 1991	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 24
Ohio: Paul Starks, sentenced 1977?, 1991	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 25
Oklahoma: general, Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 26
Oklahoma: John Bootwell, sentenced 1980's, Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 27
Oklahoma: Monty Lee Eddings, sentenced 1978, 1978Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 28
Oklahoma: Monty Lee Eddings, sentenced 1978, 1983Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 29
Oklahoma: Derrick Lester, sentenced 1998, Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 30
Oklahoma: Jerry Dwayne Mooney, sentenced 1993, Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 31
Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson, sentenced 1984-01-06, 1986199620032004Undated	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 32
Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson, Supreme Court Briefs, 1986	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 33
Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson Supreme Court Brief, 1986	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 34
Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson Supreme Court Brief, 1986	Box 5 (1- Case Files)	Folder 35
Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson, Supreme Court Brief, 1986	Box 6 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson Supreme Court Brief, 1986	Box 6 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Oklahama William Wayna Thomasan amiaya baiaf 1004		

Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson amicus brief, 1984

	Box 6 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson, amicus brief, 1987Undated	Box 6 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson, Supreme Court Petition, 1986Undated	Box 6 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson. Statement of case, 1986Undated	Box 6 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson, transcript, pt. 1, 1984	Box 6 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson, transcripts, pt. 2, 1984	Box 6 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson, transcripts, pt. 3, 1984	Box 6 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson, transcripts pt. 4, 1984	Box 6 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson, case files, 1987	Box 6 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson, case files, 1985Undated	Box 6 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
Oklahoma: William Wayne Thompson, Petitioner's brief, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 1
Pennsylvania: Joseph General Aulisio, sentenced 1984-05-17, 198219861995Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 2
Pennsylvania: John Blount, sentenced 1990-11-09, 1991Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 3
Pennsylvania: Derrick Hawey, sentenced 1999, 2002Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 4
Pennsylvania: Kevin Hughes, sentenced 1981-03, 1986Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 5
Pennsylvania: Percy Lee, 1986, 198920022003Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 6
Pennsylvania: Antonio Ligons, sentenced 1999-06-01, 20022003	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 7
Pennsylvania: Raymond Williams, sentenced 1987-03-18, 1987Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 8
South Carolina: general, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 9
South Carolina: Richard Conyers, sentenced 1994-02-17, 19942003Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 10
G. 4. C		

South Carolina: Joseph Hudgins, sentenced 1993-07-28,

2000 Undated

	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 11
South Carolina: Herman Hughes, sentenced 1995, 19972000Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 12
South Carolina: William Kelly, sentenced 1989-09-29, 2002Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 13
South Carolina: Eric Morgan, sentenced 2004-03-09, 2004Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 14
South Carolina: Ted Benjamin Powers, sentenced 1996-02-29, 2000Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 15
South Carolina: Rudolph Tyrner, sen, 1978, 2003Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 16
Tennessee: general, 1985	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 17
Texas: general 1999, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 18
Texas: Robert Acuna, sentenced 2004-08-11, 2004Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 19
Texas: Steven Alvardo, sentenced 1993-10-05, 19942002Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 20
Texas: Randy Arroyo, sentenced 1998-03-06, 199820032005Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 21
Texas: Mauro Barraza, sentenced 1991-04-08, 199320022005Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 22
Texas: Leroy Barrow, sentenced 1982-04-26, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 23
Texas: Billy Joe Battle, sentenced 1975?, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 24
Texas: Johnnie Bernal, sentenced 1995, 2003Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 25
Texas: Victor Burns, sentenced 1981-09-14, 1986Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 26
Texas: Mark Arthur, sentenced 1997-12-17, 2002Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 27
Texas: Edward Capetillo, sentenced 1996-03-28, 20022005Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 28
Texas: Raymond Cobb, sentenced 1999-02-27, 20022004Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 29
Texas: John C. Dewberry, sentenced 1996-11-21, 19982001Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 30
Tanas Institution Wiles Dialogs and an add 1000 00 10 Hadatad		

Texas: Justin Wiley Dickens, sentenced 1996-09-18, Undated

	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 31
Texas: Anthony Dixon, sentenced 1995, 2004Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 32
Texas: Bernard Ferguson, sentenced 1977, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 33
Texas: Derek Guillen, sentenced 1999?, 2002Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 34
Texas: Patrick Horn, sentenced 1999-10-04, 20022004	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 35
Texas: Efren C. Ibanez, sentenced 1980, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 36
Texas: Jimmy Jackson, sentenced 1985, 2005Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 37
Texas: Eddie Johnson, sentenced 1997-07-31, 2002Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 38
Texas: Anzel jones, sentenced 1996-06-04, 2002Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 39
Texas: Troy Albert Kunkle, sentenced 1985?, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 40
Texas: Leo Little, sentenced 1999-03-05, 20022004Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 41
Texas: Michael Lopez, sentenced 1999, 1999	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 42
Texas: Miguel Martinez, sentenced 1992-04-08, 1993Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 43
Texas: John Matson, Jr., sentenced 1986-04-17, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 44
Texas: Laquan Miles, sentenced 1993, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 45
Texas: Jose' Ignacio Monterrubio, sentenced 1994-11-09, 2002Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 46
Texas: Oscar Ortiz, sentenced 1995, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 47
Texas: Efrain Perez, sentenced 1994-09-22, 19962004Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 48
Texas: Whitney Reeves, sentenced 2000, 2002	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 49

Texas: Magdaleno Rodriguez, sentenced 1981-06-29, Undated

	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 51
Texas: James Lawrence Roney, sentenced 1980, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 52
Texas: Jorge Salinas, sentenced 2002-08-29, 2002	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 53
Texas: Chris Solomon, sentenced 1999, 2002	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 54
Texas: Oswaldo Soriano Regaldo, sentenced 1994-05-06, 199920022005Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 55
Texas: Robert Springsteen, sentenced 2001-16-01, 20012009Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 56
Texas: Son Tran, sentenced 2000-12-18, 2003	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 57
Texas: Raul Villareal, sentenced 1994-09-21, 2003Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 58
Texas: Bruce Lee Williams, sentenced 199-12-16, 2002Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 59
Texas: Nanon Williams, sentenced 1995, 2002Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 60
Texas: Bobby joe Wills, sentenced 1985-05-31, 19881993Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 61
Texas: Geno Wilson, sentenced 1999-12-10, 2002Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 62
Virginia: general, 1991	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 63
Virginia: Chauncy Jackson, sentenced 1997-05-20, 2001Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 64
Virginia: Shermaine Johnson, sentenced 1998-08, 19992002	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 65
Washington: Michael Furman, sentenced 1990-03-06, 1990Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 66
Juveniles not sentenced to death, 1997, Undat	ed	
Physical Description: 0.1 cubic ft.		
itle/Description	Instances	
State of Arizona vs. Felipe Petrona Cabanas, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 67
State of Delaware v. Michael Jones, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 68
State of Louisiana v. Clay Logan, 1997Undated		

State of Louisiana v. Clay Logan, 1997Undated

	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 69	
State of Louisiana v. Weldon Williams and George Gillam, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 70	
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania vs. Edward Batzig, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 71	
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania vs. Hector Huertas, Undated	Box 7 (1- Case Files)	Folder 72	

^ Return to Table of Contents

Reference Materials, 1908-2012, Undated

Physical Description: 3.8 cubic ft.

Arrangement:

Alphabetical by subject

Contents:

This series contains published works used by Streib in his professional duties as both a lawyer and a professor. Many of the articles are Streib's own writings, including his exhaustive and perpetually updated lists of every juvenile and woman on Death Row in America, as well as those who had been executed. This series also includes publications by the Legal Defense Fund and others who documented capital punishment cases. Source material for this finding aid is largely drawn from "A Tribute to Victor Streib," published in *Ohio Northern University Law Review* Volume XXXVII, no. 2 (2012), which can be found within this series.

Title/Description	Instances	
Adolescence as a mental disability in capital punishment law by Victor L. Streib, 2000 January 8	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 1
Adolescence, Mental Retardation, and the Death Penalty: The Siren Call of Atkins v. Virginia by Victor L. Streib, 2003	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 2
Affidavit on Pennsylvania's Death Penalty for 16 year old offenders, 2003	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 3
Affidavit on the Cruelty of Pennsylvania's Death Penalty for Juvenile Offenders, 2002	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 4
Affidavit on the history of Arizona's Death Penalty for 16 year old offenders, 2001	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 5

Affidavit on the history of Arizona's Death Penalty for 17 year old offenders, 2002

	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 6
Affidavit on the history of Louisiana's Death Penalty for 16 year old offenders, 2003	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 7
American Bar Association Section of Criminal Justice Report to the House of Delegates, 1984	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 8
American Executions of Female Offenders: A Preliminary Inventory of Names, Dates, and Other Information by Victor L. Streib, 1987 February 20	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 9
American Executions of Female Offenders: A Preliminary Inventory of Names, Dates, and Other Information Third Edition by Victor L. Streib, 1988 April 6	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 10
American Executions of Female Offenders: A Preliminary Inventory of Names, Dates, and Other Information Fifth Edition by Victor L. Streib, 1998 June	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 11
American Executions of Female Offenders: An Inventory of Names, Dates, and Other Information Sixth Edition by Victor L. Streib, 1998 August 14	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 12
American Executions of Female Offenders: An Inventory of Names, Dates, and Other Information by Victor L. Streib, 2005 July 1	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 13
American Journal of Criminal Law, 2003	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 14
Amicus Curiae Brief of American Society for Adolescent Psychiatry in Support of the Petitioner by Victor L. Streib, 2002	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 15
Avoiding the Juvenile Death Penalty in New York State by Victor L. Streib, 1991 April 5	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 16
Bowers Files, Undated	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 17
Capital Punishment for Children Racism Regionalism and Excessiveness by Victor L. Streib, 1984 January 6	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 18
Capital Punishment for Juveniles in the Criminal Justice System by Victor L. Streib, 1982 June 6	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 19

Children Crime and Consequences: Juvenile Justice in America, 2003

Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 20
Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 21
Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 22
Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 23
Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 24
Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 25
Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 26
Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 27
Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 28
Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 29
Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 30
Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 31
Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 32
Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 33
	Reference Materials) Box 1 (2-Reference Materials)

Death Penalty for Female Offenders 1973-1-1 - 2009-6-30 Issue #64 by Victor L. Streib, 2009 June 30

	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 34
Death Penalty for Female Offenders 1973-1-1 - 2010-10-31 Issue #65 by Victor L. Streib, 2010 November 3	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 35
Death Penalty for Female Offenders 1973-1-1 - 2011-12-31 Issue #66 by Victor L. Streib, 2012 January 17	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 36
Death Penalty for Juveniles in Pennsylvania by Victor L. Streib, 1987 July 21	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 37
Death Penalty for Juveniles in Washington by Victor L. Streib, 1987 February 26	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 38
Death Penalty for Lesbians by Victor L. Streib, 1994	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 39
Death Penalty for Women in North Carolina by Elizabeth Rapaport & Victor Streib, 2009	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 40
Death Penalty in the news, 2000	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 41
Death Row Vol. 1 No. 1, 1989	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 42
Death Row Vol. 2 No. 2, 1992	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 43
Death Row, 1993	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 44
Death Row Vol. 4, 1994	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 45
Death Row, 1995	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 46
Death Row Vol. 6, 1996	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 47
Death Row Vol. 7, 1997	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 48

	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 49
Death Row: Meet the Men and Women of Death Row, 1999	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 50
Death Row USA, 1995 August 31	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 51
Death Row USA, 1995 October 31	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 52
Death Row USA, 1996 January 31	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 53
Death Row USA, 1996 April 30	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 54
Death Row USA, 1996 July 31	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 55
Death Row USA, 1997 July 31	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 56
Death Row USA, 1998 October 1	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 57
Death Row USA, 1999 January 1	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 58
Death Row USA, 1999 April 1	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 59
Death Row USA, 1999 September 1	Box 1 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 60
Death Row USA, 2003 July 1	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 1
Death Sentences and Executions for Juvenile Crimes, 1984-1986	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 2
Death Sentences and Executions for Juvenile Crimes, 1987-1989	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 3

	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 4
Death Sentences and Executions for Juvenile Crimes, 1993-1995	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 5
Death Sentences and Executions for Juvenile Crimes, 1996-1998	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 6
Death Sentences and Executions for Juvenile Crimes, 2000-2003	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 7
Death Sentences and Executions for Juvenile Crimes, 2003	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 8
Death Sentences and Executions for Juvenile Crimes, 2004	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 9
Death Sentences and Executions for Juvenile Crimes, 2005	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 10
Decline and Fall of Juvenile Capital Punishment: The Beginning of the End of a Scandalous American Practice?, 1988 March 12	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 11
Defense Counsel in Juvenile Death Penalty Cases by Victor L. Streib, 2003 July 26	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 12
"A Descriptive Profile and Socio-Historical Analysis of Female Executions in the United States, 1632-1997" by David V. Baker, 1998	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 13
The Devil in Massachusetts by Marion L. Starkey, Undated	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 14
Ending the Execution of Juveniles by Victor L. Streib, 1987 February 18	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 15
Ending the Death Penalty for Juveniles by Victor L. Streib, 2003 April 5	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 16
Equal Justice For All?, 2005	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 17

Watt Espy Research, 19871992

	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 18
Watt Espy Research, 1983-1998	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 19
Watt Espy Research, 1983-1998	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 20
Executed Women Research - General, Undated	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 21
The Female Offender Bibliography, South Carolina, 1990	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 22
"The Forgotten Population" ACLU, 2004	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 23
Gassing the Bunny by Michael Mello, 1997	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 24
Gendering the Death Penalty: Countering Sex Bias in a Masculine Sanctuary by Victor Streib, 2002	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 25
Georgia's Death Penalty for Juvenile Offenders by Victor L. Streib, 2002 February 15	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 26
Imposition of the Death Penalty in Arizona for Crimes Committed While age 17 or younger by Victor L. Streib, 1993 November 16	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 27
Imposition of the Death Penalty in Florida for Crimes Committed While age 16 and younger, 1991 June 30	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 28
Jackson AFF [Affidavit?], Undated	Floppy-Disk 1	
The Juvenile Death Penalty: History of a Shameful Practice by Victor L. Streib, 2003 November 7	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 29
The Juvenile Death Penalty in Pennsylvania by Victor L. Streib, 1992-1993	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 30
The Juvenile Death Penalty in the United States and Worldwide, 1997	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 31

Killing Kids for Justice: Capital Punishment for Young Offenders by Victor L. Streib, 1982 November 4

	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 32
"The Last Stop Women in the Electric Chair" by Mark Gado, 2001	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 33
Legal Defense Fund Death Row, USA, 1977 January 181983 August 20-1984 December 20	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 34
Legal Defense Fund Death Row, USA, 1985 March 1-1986 December 20	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 35
Legal Defense Fund Death Row, USA, 1987 March 1-1988 December 20	Box 2 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 36
Legal Defense Fund Death Row, USA, 1989 March 1-1990 September 21	Box 3 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 1
Legal Defense Fund Death Row, USA, 1991 January 21-1992 Spring	Box 3 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 2
Legal Defense Fund Death Row, USA, 1992 Summer-1993 Spring	Box 3 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 3
Legal Defense Fund Death Row, USA, 1993 Summer-1995 Spring	Box 3 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 4
Moratorium on the Death Penalty for Juveniles, 1998	Box 3 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 5
Murder America by Jay Robert Nash, 1980	Box 3 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 6
"Murderess: A Study of the Women Execution in Britain Since 1843" by Patrick Wilson, 1971	Box 3 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 7
Ohio Northern University Law Review Vol. XXVI, No. 3, 2000	Box 3 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 8
Ohio Northern University law Review Vol. XXXVIII, No. 2 - A Tribute to Victor L. Streib, 2012	Box 3 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 9

Ohio Northern Magazine and Alumni Journal, 2005 Summer

	Box 3 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 10
An Overview of the Death Penalty for Juveniles by Victor L. Streib, 1987 June 30	Box 3 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 11
The Palace of Death or The Ohio Penitentiary Annex by H.M Fogle, 1908	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 1
Prosecutorial Discretion in Juvenile Homicide Cases by Victor L. Streib, 2005	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 2
Parade Magazine article - Tom Seligson, "Are They Too Young to Die?: Wayne Thompson is One of 44 Juvenile Criminals on Death Row" [2 copies], 1986 October 19	Oversized 1	Folder 4
Rare and Inconsistent, The Death Penalty for Women by Victor L. Streib, 2006	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 3
Roper v. Simmons, 2004 October	CD 1	
Scaffold and Chair: A Compilation of Their Use in Pennsylvania (1682-1962), 1963	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 4
"Should Women Hang?" by Bernard O' Donell, 1956	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 5
Standing Between The Child and the Executioner: The Special Role of Defense Counsel in Juvenile Death Penalty Cases by Victor L. Streib, 2003	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 6
States Already Ending Juvenile Death Penalty by Victor L. Streib, 1988 June 30	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 7
A Study Assesses Traits of Women Who Kill, 1986	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 8
Supreme Court Application of Eighth Amendment Jurisprudence to Juvenile Death Penalty Cases by Victor L. Streib, 1989 November 11	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 9
Testimony: The Death Penalty for Juveniles, Offered to the Committee on Courts and Criminal Code, Indiana House of Representatives, 1987 February 4	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 10
Testimony: Death Penalty for Juveniles in Kentucky by Victor L. Streib, 1988 January 25	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 11

Testimony: Death Penalty for Juveniles in Missouri by Victor L. Streib, 1989 February 22 $\,$

	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 12
Testimony: Legislative Criteria Concerning the Death Penalty for Juveniles by Victor L. Streib, 1989 September 27	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 13
Testimony on the Death Penalty for Juveniles offered to the Subcommittee on Criminal Justice Regarding House Bill 343 and Related Bills by Victor L. Streib, 1986 June 5	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 14
Vertical File: Juvenile Death Penalty News Clippings, 198219831999Undated	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 15
Patricia Wernert W.P. 8, Undated	Floppy-Disk 2	
Women Lawfully Executed in the United States: A Preliminary Inventory of Names, Dates, and Other Information by Victor L. Streib, 1987 February 20	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 16
Women Lawfully Executed Under State Authority by Victor L. Streib, 1985 February 23	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 17
Women Who Died in the Chair by Wendell Brown, 1963	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 18
Writ, 2004 Spring	Box 4 (2- Reference Materials)	Folder 19

[^] Return to Table of Contents